CASE 2416: Application of SOUTHWEST PROD. CO. for an order pooling all mineral interests - San Juan County

2-416

phistion, Transcript,

mill Exhibits, Etc.

July 19, 1962

The Citizens Bank of Aztec which maintains offices in both Aztec and Farmington has been designated as the escrow agent by Southwest Production Company. Any proceeds from production from forced pooled property which are not disbursed for any reason will be placed in escrow in this bank.

See letter from Joseph P. Driscoll, Southwest Production Company, Dallas, Texas, dated July 16, 1962, and filed in Case No. 2600.

(Cases Nos. 2415, 2416, 2446, 2452, 2453, 2600, and in Nos. 2343 and 2381)

DEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMBIDERING:

> CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151

APPLICATION OF SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR A COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on November 29, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

MOW, on this <u>21st</u> day of December, 1961, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FIEDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Southwest Production Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.
 - (3) Applicant alleges:
- (a) That Roy Rector and his wife, Ethel Rector, own the mineral interest in 0.30 acres located in the SE/4 of said Section 22.
- (b) That O. G. Shelby and his wife, Leona Shelby, own the mineral interest in 0.36 acres located in the SE/4 of said Section 22.
- (c) That Dwight L. Millett owns the mineral interest in 26 acres located in the NE/4 of said Section 22.
- (d) That Myron H. Dale and George T. Dale own an undivided one-half mineral interest in 13 acres located in the E/2 of said Section 22.

CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151

- (e) That Julian Coffey owns the mineral interest in a tract of land in the E/2 of said Section 22 claimed by him to comprise 16 acres, more or less.
- (f) That San Juan County owns the mineral interest in the various roads, streets and alleyways in the E/2 of said Section 22, together comprising 5 acres, more or less.
- (4) That the applicant asserts ownership of, or has under communitization agreement, the remainder of the mineral interest in the H/2 of said Section 22.
- (5) That the applicant presented uncontroverted evidence that it had made fair and reasonable offers to lease or communitize the acreage of each mineral interest owner listed in finding No. 3 above, but that such efforts had been unsuccessful.
- (6) That in order to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said proration unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool, the subject application should be approved by pooling the mineral interests listed in finding No. 3 above with the mineral interests owned or communitized by the applicant.
- (7) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the subject 320-acre gas proration unit to its Irene Brown Well No. 1 located 990 feet from the South line and 1450 feet from the East line of said Section 22, which well has been tested and is capable of producing from the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool.
- (3) That the applicant seeks permission to withhold the proceeds from production attributable to seven eighths of each non-consenting unlessed interest until such time as each interest's share of the costs of said well have been recovered, plus 25 percent thereof as a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, plus 10 percent thereof as a charge for supervision.
- (9) That the applicant should be authorized to withhold the proceeds from production attributable to seven eighths of each non-consenting unleased interest until such time as each interest's share of the costs of said well have been recovered, plus 10 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for supervision; no charge for risk should be allowed inasmuch as no risk existed at the time the application in this case was filed, the unit well having been drilled and tested prior to that time.
- (10) That the applicant should furnish the Commission and each known, non-consenting interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.

-3-CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That the following mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, MMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas provation unit in said pool:
- (a) The mineral interest of Roy Rector and his wife, Ethel Rector, in 0.30 acres located in the SE/4 of said Section 22.
- (b) The mineral interest of 0. G. Shelby and his wife, Leona Shelby, in 0.36 acres located in the SE/4 of said Section 22.
- (c) The mineral interest of Dwight L. Millett in 26 acres located in the NE/4 of said Section 22.
- (d) The undivided one-half mineral interest of Myron H. Dale and George T. Dale in 13 acres located in the E/2 of said Section 22.
- (e) All mineral interest owned by Julian Coffey in the E/2 of said Section 22.
- (f) The mineral interest of San Juan County in 5 acres, more or less, comprised of the roads, streets and alleyways in said Section 22.
- (g) The mineral interest owned by or under communitization agreement to Southwest Production Company, consisting of all of the mineral interest in the E/2 of said Section 22 with the exception of those interests described in subsections (a) through (f) above.
- (2) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (3) That the costs of development and operation of the pooled unit shall be borne by each consenting working interest owner in the same proportion to the total costs that his acreage bears to the total acreage in the pooled unit.
- (4) That the costs of development and operation of the pooled unit shall be borne by each non-consenting working interest owner in the same proportion to the total costs that his acreage bears to the total acreage in the pooled unit, plus ten percent of such amount as a charge for supervision.

-4-CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151

- (5) That any well costs or charges for supervision which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production from the pooled unit. Bo costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (6) That Southwest Production Company is hereby designated as the operator of said unit.
- (7) That Southwest Production Company shall furnish the Commission and each known, non-consenting interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (8) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHRM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, MEMBER

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/

GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico il Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE

December 21, 1961

Mr. George Varity Verity, Burr & Cooley Attorneys at Law 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico Re: CASE NO. 2446, 2416, and 2453
ORDER NO. R-2068-A, R-2151 & R-2152
APPLICANT:
Southwest Production Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC *
Artesia OCC Aztec OCC *

OTHER

November 13, 1981

JOINT INTEREST BILLING

Southwest Production Company 3106 Southland Conter Dallas I, Texas

Months of September and October, 1961

July 2416

Lease Name:

Irene Brewn No. 1 (Mesa Verde) E/2, Sec. 23-30H-12W San June County, N. Mi.

iavole:		
134-61	Aspen Drilling Co., 8-18-61 Contract drilling	Amount
Stmt.	San Juan Engineering Co., 8-18-61 State location and survey elevation 3% N. M. School Tax	\$ 17,500.00 17,500.00
	To the second law	100.00 2.00
BC 542 652	Halliburton Co., 9-17-41 200 cu.ft. Poz-Cem. N. M. Sales Tax	102, 000
	Die Tax	37 9. 33 7. 56
CS 782143	Halliburton Co., 8-17-61 Comenting production string	386. 92*
dum a	N. M. Sales Tax	837. 00 12. 74
5501661	delliburton Co., 9-17-81 d-1/2" huiti stage DV Cementer and bomb type plug set	648, 740
	N. M. Sales Tax	404. 69 8. 62 412. 620

Lease Name: Irene Brewn No. 1 Page -3-

Invotes			
_Ho,	Description		Amount
T169637	Halliburton Co., 8-17-61		
	Open hale test # 3575'	\$	466, 00
	N. M. Sales Tax		9, 32
			475, 33*
68622	Valley Steel Products Co., 9-19-61		
	Sale of thread protector		(15,00)
	•		(15.66)
O-4632	E. L. Farmer & Co., 9-30-61		
	Haul easing from mill to well atte		387.73
			287. 73*
86310	Industrial Supply Co., 8-22-61		
	3461'9" of 4-1/2" 10. 50f J-55 SRTR-2		
	API CFAI SMLS casing ST/C @ 130, 74 cft		4, 179, 78
	3% M. M. Sales Tax		83. 50
			4, 263. 31*
C117	P&C, inc., 9-25-61	-	
	naul rig water		38, 50
	3% N. M. School Tax		. 77
			39, 27*
9363	Arc Welding & Repair, 9-16-61		
	Cut off 4-1/2" easing		21.00
	N. M. Sales Tax		, 42
			21,42*
3 5136	Industrial Supply Co., 9-30-61		
	5-4-1/2" Clark binged centralizer s		93.00
	10-4-1/4" Clark cessem epismers		99, 50
	Thread locking compound		8. 80
	4-1/2" Baker insert flexfill valve		45.75
	4-1/2" OD RL and Baker triples cementing shoe		367. 1 ₆
	2% M. S. Sales Tax		10.28
			524. 16*

Lease Name: Ireas Brown No. 1 Page -3-

lavelee	Me. Description	Amenat
20150	Industrial Supply Co., 9-30-61	
	F Tables head spool 10"x6" S/600	
	W/3-3" LPO/L	292.50
	3-Cage alpples 2"x7"	27. 80
	Cataeron gate valve type F 2"x2-1/16" RD/O	405 00
	S/E incl. handwheel	195, 90
	Valve tree cumeron single string solid blk. htm. 2000f incl. hendwheel	550. OG
	Pilet bit 4-1/2" OP incl. wire retainer	26.45
	Less 1% freight allewance	(5. 50)
	2% N. M. Sales Tax	21. 72
		1,107.67*
29160	Industrial Supply Co., 9-30-61	
	Stude, mate, toos and other misc. fittings	105. 89
	3% N. M. Sales Tax	2. 12
		107. 92*
39161	Industrial Supply Co., 9-38-61	
	2-Gauges Pil March 4-1/2" Fice 30000 @ 23,44	47. 28
	Hanger TBG FBB 6" x2-3/8" EUE	59. 92
	Swage 2-3/8" EUE Pin x 1-1/2" Req Bex Slip & seel easy, 10" x 4-1/2" incl. Allen wreach	22. 33 235. 40
	Seal assy. type R 10" x 4-1/2"	80. 01
	Control ping 1/1/4"	18.35
	Bull plugs, medle vales, gasket rings	44.35
	Freight og 14500 8 4.38	61.63
	3% N. M. Sales Tax	11.38
		580.55*
28797	Industrial supply Co., 8-30-61	
	"8 Casing head housing 10" 51660 x 9-8/8"	
	Female w/2-2" LPO, studs, nuts, ring gasket	47.58
	Flug valve, nipple, bull plug	43.31
	Frank Charges	14.29
	2% M.M. bales Yax	2.10
		107.28*
757	Loinman Oil Well Service, Inc., 9-30-61	ያ ማመ ር ልክ
	Completion rig September 22 thru September 24	1,773,97 35.48
	2% N.M. School Tax	· ·
		1,809.45*

Lease Name: Ireas Brown No. 1 Page -4-

767-A Lehmann Oil Well Service, Inc., 9-30-61 3rd party services - Galberson Corp., Blank rubbers for biowest preventer 63.66	•
Blank rubbers for biowest preventer 43.60	•
	•
AND THE RANGE OF THE PARTY OF T	
2% N. M. School Tex 1.68	
84.18	
167-61 Aspen Drilling Co., 10-6-61	
Day work September 15, 1961, 19-3/4 hrs.	
# 35.43 487. 01	
1% N. M. School Tax 4. 47	
491.90	•
J. L. Brown, 9-2-61	
Surface damages 500.00	þ
560. 90	
14543 The Western Company, 10-12-51	
Acid and acidmaster 380.00)
2% N. M. Tex 11.60	į
591.60	
801722 itallihurton Co., 10-13-61	
3-Stick Halliburton suds 8. %)
1% City Tax and 2% N. M. State Tax .21	ì
7. 11	•
25 Kay, Inc., 10-15-61	
Furnish D-6 cat, pull trucks, clean up location 157.75	
35 N. M. School Tax 3, 10	
160.91	*
3671 Pagganole Steel Products Co., 10-17-61	
Cold weather gas production unit consisting	
of 16"x7-1/2" vertical 3-phase 1000#	
WP separator c/w 2-phase controls assented	
on 30" x 7' ladirect heater w/publicexuse occobs	
and split coil bundle and all sid. accommories 4, 154. 19	
2-reinforced concrete foundation blooks 40.06	}
210 bbl. 1/4-3-3 AFI flat bottom welded steel	
atorage tenh 1, 188, 59	,
1" rolling line, 2" downcomer, 4' API lassing, API stairway, tar paper, 2" stack valve 267.0	à.
2% N. W. State Tax	
3, 762. 7	

Lease Name: Ireas Erown No. 1 Page -8-

Mo.	Description	Amount
29163	Industrial Supply Co., 10-18-61 8400'8" of 1-1/3" 10 rd non EUE tableg 2,764	
	T&C w/J-86 couplings	\$ 1,482,58
	Freight from mill 9411# 6 1.62 cwt.	153.46
	Heal to location	78. 65
	in M. M. Seles Tex	34, 26
		1, 747. 27*
50100	Industrial Supply Co., 10-28-61	
	Nipples, ells, unions, plage and other mise.	
	All Marie Ton	100.27
	25 N.M. Sales Tax	2. 01 1 02. 28 *
		149.26-
N1157	Unitex Engineering Service, Inc., 16-25-61	
	Swabbing well	61.00
	15 N. M. School Tax	1.22
		63.22+
7044	Menerch Construction Co., 10-31-61	
	Fill with water & glycol and backfill ditch	55. 70
		55.70+
7846	Menarch Construction Co., 10-31-61	
	Ceznect tank, clean & paint well head	218.50
		218, 50*
J-10-1	Rental of 2-3/8" tubing for drill out string	
	used for completion 923 thru 9-24	500.00
		500, 90*
J10-3	Drilling well everhead for the period September 8	
210-2	thru October 23 (48/30 of \$250)	345, 16
	tara october se (10/00 of 4200)	383.18*
		4041 74.
J10-4	Direct salaries and auto expense charges stake location and make settlement for	
	surface damages 4 hrs. 8 \$7.41	29.64
	Auto expense 30 mi. @ 10¢	3,00

Lease Name: Irene Frown No. 1

Page -5-

No.	Description	Amount
Ji0-4 Cont'd,	Drilling engineer and geologist, check samples to TD and run easing 35 hrs. @ \$6.4 Auto expense 60 mi. © 10¢ Completion engineer, drill DV tool CO to TD and nomplete 56 hrs. @ 7.41 Auto expense 80 mi. @ 10¢ Production foreman, clean well, potential toot, clean up location, and set production equipment 48 hrs. @ 4.43 Auto expense 60 mi. @ 10¢	213.64 6.00 213.64 6.00 204.50
	Total	\$ 39, 961, 41

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

THE APPLICATION OF SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR AN ORDER FORCE POOLING THE EAST HALF (E½) OF SECTION 22, TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, N.M.P.M., IN SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

No. 34/6

APPLICATION

Comes now the applicant, Southwest Production Company, a co-partnership consisting of Joseph P. Driscoll and John H. Hill, and for its application alleges and states:

- l. That it is the owner of numerous oil and gas leases covering portions of the East Half ($E_{\overline{z}}$) of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, N.M.P.M., in San Juan County, New Mexico, the validity of which is uncontested, and that it has entered into communitization agreements with the owners of leasehold and fee estates in certain other lands situated in the East Half ($E_{\overline{z}}$) of said Section 22, under the terms of which communitization agreements the applicant is constituted as the "Operator" thereof.
- 2. That it is the owner of certain other oil and gas leases covering various tracts of land situated in the East Half (E_2^{\perp}) of said Section 22, wherein applicant is informed and believes, and on the basis of such information and belief alleges that person or persons unknown to the applicant claim some right, title and interest adverse to applicant's lessors. Applicant contends that the claims of interest of said person or persons

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
152 PETROLEUM
CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON,
NEW MEXICO

Page #1

adverse to applicant's lessors would, if asserted, be of no force nor effect, but upon the contingency that such claims might be made and be found valid, applicant desires that the interest of any and all said persons be force pooled in accord with the Statutes of the State of New Mexico and the Rules and Regulations of the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico.

- 3. That the mineral ownership in the East Half (E_2^{\dagger}) of said Section 22 has been divided into numerous small and irregular tracts and although applicant verily believes the leases which it holds, together with the interests of other persons with which it has entered into communitization agreements comprise the total mineral interests underlying the East Half (E_2^{\dagger}) of said Section 22, there is a possibility that all of said mineral interests are not either under lease to or communitized with the interests of applicant, and, upon such contingency, applicant desires that any such unleased or uncommunitized tract also be force pooled under this application.
- 4. That applicant is planning to drill a well to the Mesa Verde formation in the Northeast Quarter of the Northeast Quarter (NE $\frac{1}{4}$ NE $\frac{1}{4}$) of said Section 22 and to dedicate the entire East Half (E $\frac{1}{2}$) of said section to said well, and in view of this and the further fact that it owns the great majority of the leasehold rights therein, the Commission should appoint applicant as the "Operator" of said pooled unit.
- 5. That there will be considerable risk involved in the drilling of the above referenced well and that under the Statutes of the State of New Mexico and the Rules and Regulations of the Oil Conservation Commission applicant is entitled to and should be allowed to take and receive for its own use 7/8ths of any and all production had from the above referenced well until such time as it has been reimbursed in an amount equal to 125% of its

VERITY, BURR & CODLEY

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
152 PETROLEUM
CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON,
NEW MEXICO

actual cost of drilling, completing, equipping and operating said well plus reasonable compensation for the supervision thereof.

6. That the force pooling order herein requested is necessary in order to prevent waste and in order to protect the correlative rights of applicant.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set down for hearing at the earliest possible date; that due notice thereof be given in accord with the Rules of this Commission and the Laws of the State of New Mexico; and that after hearing, and from the evidence to be adduced thereat, this Commission enter its order force pooling the Mesa Verde formation underlying the above described land.

Respectfully submitted,

VERITY. BURR & COOLEY.

By fillenn holly

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT, SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY

VERITY, BURR
& COOLEY

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
152 PETROLEUM
CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Southwest Production Company) for an order pooling all mineral interests) in an undesignated Mesaverde gas pool in the E_2^1 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.)

CASE NO. 2416

EXAMINER HEARING

October 32, 1961



ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 31, 1961

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Southwest Production Company) for an order pooling all mineral interests) in an undesignated Mesaverde gas pool in the E2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.)

CASE NO. 2416

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

EXAMINER NUTTER: We will call Case No. 2416.

MR. MORRIS: Application of Southwest Production Company for an order pooling all mineral interests in an undesignated Mesaverde gas pool in the E_2^1 of Section 22, Township 30 Morth, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Verity, Burr & Cooley, Farmington, New Mexico.

The applicant in this case requests a continuance to the Examiner Hearing that is tentatively set for November 29th and since that hearing date is tentative, I would recommend to



ALBUQUEHOUE N PHONE 243.665

ALSUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243-5691

the examiner that the case be continued to the last Examiner Hearing in November.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Case No. 2416 will be continued to the last Examiner Hearing in November, which will probably be November 29.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) COUNTY OF SAN JUAN

I, THOMAS F. HORNE, NOTARY PUBLIC in and for the County of San Juan, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing was reported by me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED this 20 day of November, 1961, in the City of Farmington, County of San Juan, State of New Mexico.

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a companie record on the proceeding Examiner. Mexico Oil Concervation Commission



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 OSFGRE IN 1 CL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico

November 29, 1961

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Southwest Production Company for an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Fool in the E/2 of Section 22, Tewnship 39 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Roy Rector and J. G. Shelby, both of Flora Vista, New Mexico, and Myron T. Dale, address unknown.

Application of Southwest Production Company pooling all mineral interests in an undesignated Mesaverde gas pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE NO. 2446

CASE NO. 2416 (consolidated)

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

EXAMINER NUTTER: We will call Case No. 2446.

MR. VERITY: George 1. Verity, Verity, Burr & Cooley, representing the Applicant. If the Commission cares to do so, there is great similarity between Case No. 2446 and Southwest Company's application 2416. I believe we might save time if we bring evidence in both cases at one time. Both cases involve the East half of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West. One

ALBUQUEROUE, N. PHONE 243-66



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

application requests poor to of the Past Dakola gas; the other requests pooring of the Resaverde.

EXAMINER NUTTER: We will call Cases Nos. 2446 and 2416 at this time.

MR. WHITFIELD: Case No. 2446: Application of Southwest Production Company for an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Cas Pool in the B/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Case No. 2416: Application of Southwest Production
Company for an order pooling all mineral interests in an undesignated Mesaverde gas pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30
North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

MR. VERITY: We will eall Mr. Jack D. Jones.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. VERITY: By way of introduction as a preliminary statement, if I might, the East half of Section 22, Pownship 30 North, Range 12 West, falls within the area of Case No. 2445, which the Commission has just heard wherein we requested 320-acre spacing on the Mesaverde and in this application we are requesting that it be force-pooled for that 320-acre spacing, which we have earnestly requested the Commission to grant. If not, we would of course, force-pool to the 160-acres upon which the well is located.

JACK D. JOHES,

called as a witness, having been first duty sword on bath, was

FARMINGTON,

SCOUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, M. M. PHONE 325-1182

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

- Q Will you please state your name?
- Jack D. Jones. Α
- Mr. Jones, what is your present occupation?
- A Independent lease man.
- Have you been employed in recent months by Southwest Production Company?
 - Yes, I have.
 - In San Juan County? Q
 - Α Yes.
- Are you familiar with the land and lease situation in the East half of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West?
 - À Yes, sir.
- Can you state whether or not Southwest Production Company owns the majority of the lease in the East half of that Section 22?
 - do.
 - Do they own all of the lease?
 - No, they do not. Λ
- Have you made efforts to contact Mr. and Mrs. Roy Rector, Mr. G. J. Sheldy, and anyone else in the Wast ball of Section 22?
 - Yes, I have.



The ene have job contacted in an effort to elect cliber their joinder in a Dakota well and Mesaverde well on a lease from them?

A Julian Coffey and Milton ... I call't release what his first name is.

Q If you will, please, tell us whether or not you have been able from these various individuals to obtain either their joinder in a Mesaverde and Dakota well or lease from them?

A I think you should differentiate between the Rectors and the Shelby situation. We did have these lands under lease. There were four parcels involved. They are on the map.

(Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 marked.)

Q Directing your attention to Exhibit 1, would you comtinue your statement with regard to these different parties?

A Exhibit 1 is a plat showing the lease status in the east half of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West.

As I started to say, the leases which are designated in the righthand margin, tracts 2 and 3 and tract 4 were all under lease to Southwest and subsequent to the first hearing we had on the Mesaverde, I was going over these leases in reference to royalty problems. I noted that these leases, which were all one-year leases, provided for the pagment of 1/8 royalty and shut-in royalty, but has uch as they were one-year leases, the man who had taken these leases had stricken the provision which



FARMINGTON, N. W. FARMINGTON, N. W. PHONE 325-1182 SERVICE, DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

dotalled the manner had also as want to be an enter tal royalties were to as and. Consequently, to appeared to e that the lease earling for a shot-la ropells and then deleting the manner and amount in which the shut-in populty was to be paid were fatally defective. If not extended and amended, the lease would terminate. This occurred subsequent to our first hearing.

I prepared amendments of the lease which extended them. for a year and detailed the wanter in which the royalties were to be pald. These a endments were signed by the McCartneys who are shown on tract 2 and the Caldwells in tract 4, so that those lands were extended and are still sub-leased.

The other two did not sign.

- Who are the other two? Q
- They would be the Rectors and Shelbys. Α
- They refused to join in the well? Q
- À
- Is there any other area where Southwest Production Yes. Company had endeavored to obtain joinders in these two wells and then been unable to do so?
- The items marked Milton and Coffey on the map. Milton is in the Northwest of the Northeast quarter and Coffeys lands Tall in the Northeast of the Southeast quarter. We endeavored to lease from them. They would not lease so we then instituted a force-pooling action against them but that was withdrawn when thet agreed to enter into an operating agreement and to join us



Chem?

the drilling of the well.

- Was that operative agreement prepared and submitted to
 - Yes, it was. A
- Have they made any late decision with regard so whether ્ or not they would execute the agreement?

I received a call Monday night about 9:30 informing me they decided not to sign the contract because they had looked it over and determined that they couldn't afford to join as.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Is that Milton or Coffey?

THE WITNESS: Coffey.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Is Milton still in?

THE WITNESS: No. Coffey purportedly spoke for both Milton and himself.

- (by Mr. Verity) What were the general provisions of that agreement?
- It was that they would join in the drilling of the well. They would receive $12\frac{1}{2}$ percent royalty as on the production allocated to their lands. Southwest was to receive 125 percent of the proportionate cost of the well and at that time, Milton and Coffey would have als of the production therefrom minus their share of the cost of production.
- As I understand it, they were to receive 1/8 as a royaity from initial production and then none of the 7/8 until Southwest Production had received 125% production of their cost and



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE,

they would receive their propaga share from their production?

- That's right.
- And you taink it's impossible to nerotiate any sort of a satisfactory joinder of these parties in this action?
- Yes, I do. They wanted me to lease the lands at \$100 an acre and 25% royalty.
 - Is that in excess of what is being paid? Q
 - It certainly is.
- Now, has Southwest Production Company drilled a Dakota 0 gas well in the East half of Section 22?
 - A Yes.
 - Where is it located?
- It is located in the Northeast of the Northeast. It would be just a few feet south of the little parcel on the exhibit noted one.
 - Is this well now a completed producer? 0
 - Yes, it is.
 - Do you know approximately when it was completed? Q
 - It was completed several months ago. A
 - ର In August of this year, possibly?
 - Yes, it could be. f_z
- Has Southwest Froduction Company drilled and completed a Mesaverde well in the East half of Section 22?
- That would be on the Brown lease. It would be in the Southwest of the Southeast quarter just south of the railroad



right-of-way there.

- Has it been completed as a producer?
- Yes. Both wells have been completed as wells capable of producing gas. I don't believe either one of them are producing.
- Are you familiar generally with the drilling and com-Q pletion of oil-gas wells in this vicinity?
 - Α Yes.
- Do you know whether or not it is a hazardous undertaking?
- Yes, I believe any time that you drill you assume a Α risk because of any number of unforseen situations.
- Are the San Juan sands unpredictable in these two formations?
- Yes, I think that is aptly proven by Mr. Wiederkehr. the previous witness's testimony, as regards to Mesaverde wells in this Section 22. You have the Glen Turner well and then the Brown well. You'd think you'd have a good well, the Brown well, being as close as it was to the Glen Turner well, but it was far from being a gas well.
- Do you have an opinion as to the amount of hazard with relation to the cost of the well?
 - f think --
- Do you have an opinion as to the percentage of hazard that there is in drilling and completing a well in the Dakota and



Mesaverde for ations and in that vicinity?

I think 25% would be a binimum, myself, because it's just hard to say what the risk factor is out there are so cany things that can go wrong that you never know whether or not you're going to have a well until you have actually drilled and completed a well.

- Do you have anything else?
- I believe the application talks about the streets and alleys and their efforts to lease the streets and alleys. We have made the streets and have not yet been able to conclude our negotiations, but I'm still conducting negotiations on those streets and alleys.
 - So far, has there been a refusal?
- Well, I first offered to lease and then I started doing some more studying on this matter. I came to the conclusion that the county did not own the streets and alleys so I withdrew my offer to the county. The county has now advised me that they are asserting claim to those streets and alleys. In my opinion, it still remains the same, that they do not own thom, but we have re-opened negotiations.
 - You haven't been able to get one as yet?
 - That's right.

MR. VERITY: That's all.

CRUSS EXAMINATION

BY R. HORBIS:



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

The Readon Coberns Light on Line Missed Ma. Jones. here contains .46 acrest

- No. The map shows .30 acres.
- Where is that located on this mast
- It would be -- you see the road running up the middle of it? You come down to where it joins the road coming in from the west, proceed north up there, oh, about an inch, where you see Tract 4. The Rector interest then would be Lots 7 and 8, which would be the last two in that shall ract 4, there.
 - .30 acres would comprise all of those Lots 7 and 89
- That's right; and the Shelby interest is the one immediately to the east thereof, which is marked Tract 3. You see it?
 - Tract 3. Q
 - Just immediately --Α
 - Q How many acres are there in the Shelby parcel?
 - .36 of an acre. À
 - Is Mr. Shelby's name O. G. Shelby or O. W. Shelby? Q
 - Α 0. G. Shelby.
 - Is that parcel owned by his or by him and his wife? Q
 - I believe it's owned jointly by two. Â
 - Q The same with the Rectors?
 - А Yes, sir.
 - How many acres are contained in the Milton interest?
 - Â That is approximately 26 acres.



What is Wilton's initials? 1)

I can't remember what his first dame is. À

0 How about Coffey?

His mame is Julian.

How many acres are in his interest?

Well, Coffey has been disputing the acreage of his land for the last fifteen years with all of his neighbors that he has driven off with a gun and has been attempting to stake other people's property. I have calculated it mathematically and within the fence there are less than 10 acres. He's claiming sixteen.

EXAMINER NUTTER: How many do you suggest be forcepooled?

MR. VERITY: All of it.

THE WITNESS: All of it.

(by Mr. Morris) Mr. Jones, you suggest force-pooling the Rector interest, Shelby interest, Milton interest, and the Coffey interest, and then --

The Dailey interest which I haven't discussed yet.

Would you tell me about Mr. Dalley's Interest, please?

We would like to force-pool Dailey's interest on the following basis: We have a lease from his prother, George T. Dailey, but George Dailey had a power-of-attorney from his brother Myron H., who owned the land. Mr. Dalley exercised that powerof-attorney to convey the land to hi self. Subsequently, he sold the land to another person, reserving half interest in the minerals;



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

so, we questioned whether Mr. George Dailey to the owner of those Lands. I have attempted to get from him the address of hic brother so that we could contact him and either get a lease from Myron H. Dailey, and Mr. Dailey has refused to supply Le with that information. He is in Alaska. Myron H. is somewhere in Alaska. That's the only information I have been able to develop.

- What is the extent of the Dailey interest?
- A half interest in 13 acres, or 6½ acres.
- You stated that you had made efforts to lease the streets and alleyways. How many acres are involved in those streets and alleys?
 - Approximately 5 acres. A
 - And you have made efforts to lease that acreage in spite of the belief that the County's claim to that mineral interest is unfounded?
 - That's right.
 - You have the railroad right-of-way leased? Q
 - yes, sir. Ā
 - How about the State Highway Pight-of-way?
 - That is merely a right-of-way. It is, I believe, a Q A
 - Did you say when the Mesaverde was completed? grant in fee.
 - I did not. However, 10 was within the last two months.
 - I believe you said August, 1961, for the Dakota well?
 - It was completed prior to the Hesaverde, I believe.



ALBUQUEROUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

elieve it would be so of the around there. In the ourly fail.

Can you state why Southwest Production Company did not bring a force-pooling application covering this land refore these two wells were drilled?

As I said, we were in the process of negotiating. tually, we had negotiated and prepared operating agreements with Milton and Coffey and had their verbal agreement that they would execute. The other lands we had under lease, the Rector parcel, the Shelby parcel, and the other two parcels in there and we have an operating agreement lease on the Dailey parcel. We were attempting to get the necessary curative instruments. I worked out the arrangement with George Dailey that in return for our agreeing not to drill upon that lease -- because he desires to build a home there -- that he would proceed to get such curative instruments signed which were furnished him.

MR. VERITY: The No. 1 Brown well which is a Mesaverde well was completed the 16th of September, 1961.

(by Mr. Morris) Mr. Jones, do you feel that you have made fair and reasonable offers to lease all of the interests which Southwest seeks to force-pool?

Yes; and we will probably continue to attempt to lease them.

If the Commission should see fit to approve your application and if it should grant a percentage of the well costs in this case to be withheld out of production for cost of super-



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PERVICE, INC.

FARMINGTON, N. M.

PHONE 325-1182

vision, what figure would you recommend be withheld for cost of supervision?

A It should be somewhere in the neighborhood -- it shouldn't be less than 10% of the cost of the well.

Q Do you base that figure on anything in particular?

A It's just a good round figure. I base it on my experience, my prior experience with the wells.

Q Do you believe that allocation of the cost of supervision based on percentage of well cost is a reasonable basis for the establishment of such cost?

A I believe that your well cost could be reduced to a percentage of the cost. However, I imagine we would be satisfied if you set what is a reasonable figure.

Q Will Southwest Production Company be willing to submit to the Commission itemized schedules of the well cost on the Dakota well and on the Mesaverde well?

A I have talked to them about that and they said that they would be happy to do so.

MR. MORRIS: That's all; thank you.

CRCSS EXAMINATION

BY EXAMINER NUTTER:

O Mr. Jones, do the various mineral interests as they stand, either leased, unleased, or in question, are they identical as far as the Mesaverde and Dakota wells are concerned?

A Yes, sir, essuming 320-abre specime.



LBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243:6691

Comment the 300 th question.

Yes, sir, identical.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Thank you.

FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

 \mathcal{A}

FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325.1182 Mr. Jones, in the event the application in the previous case were denied and only 160-acre units would be in effect in the Mesaverde, would all the lease interests that we have talked about that are outstanding with the exception of Milton's interest and a portion of Coffey's interest be included within the 160 acres comprising the Southeast quarter of Section 22?

- It would exclude a portion of Mr. Dailey's interest. A portion of Dailey's interest?
- Q A
- Yes.
- Could you tell me how reuch of Coffey's interest and how much of Dailey's interest would be included or would you just have to interpolate on the map?
 - I would have to interpolate.
- I suppose the Commission could do that in the event it would be necessary.
- I'd be happy to work It out for you. On Coffey's interest, I just don't know until we actually determined, settled What acreage he does have.
 - MR. MORRIS: I think the Commission should make the



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

proper determination in the event it should be resessary.

MR. VERITY: We feel that poorling with remard to the interest of these parties should not be specific with regard to the lacreage that we have calculated, lecause these can be in error. We have made them as accurate as we know. We feel we are entitled to force-pool the interests regardless of what Coffey contends in his case or what his neighbors contend, and with regard to the others, whether our figures are accurate or whether they are smaller than the true amount.

FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

BY EXAMINER NUTTER:

- Q Mr. Jones, would you be able to furnish us with Milton's first name?
 - A Yes, I can get that.
- Q You have stated that Milton and Coffey had declined to sign the agreement which you tendered them and he made an offer to you to lease a property for \$100 an acre and 25%?
- A They wanted to know if I would lease it for \$100 an acre and 25% royalty.
- Q You said that you had made reasonable offers to them. What was it?
 - A \$50 and $17\frac{1}{2}\%$ royalty.
 - Q Per acre?
- A Yes. I told them if they insisted on 25% royalty I'd see if I could get the company to pay them.

PHONE 243



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. FARWING 243 6691

And they have declined your offer? $\langle \cdot \rangle$

 Λ Up to the present time.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. VERITY: I offer Exhibit 1 in evidence.

EXAMINER NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit 1 will be entered in evidence in Cases 2446 and 2416.

If there is nothing further, we will take the case under advisement.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)
, ss.
COUNTY OF SAN JUAN)

of San Juan, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing was reported by me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Notary Public

My Commission expires: October 2, 1965

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Exeminer hearing of Case No 24 heard by me on 1/29 19.6

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

ALRUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.66"



 A Sun a super

KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

54% EAST SAN PRANCISCO STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 1719

SANTA PE. NEW MEXICO

MAIN OFFICE DCC. 1963 DEC 13 PM 1:19

JASON W. KELLAHIN ROBERT E. FOX

December 12, 1963

Mr. Joseph P. Driscoll Southwest Production Company 3108 Southland Conter Dallas 1, Texas

> No: SWP-36 Ollie Sullivan No. 1 SWP-40 Irone Brown No. 1 San Junn County, New Maxico Julian Coffey Interest

Dear Mr. Driscoll:

This will acknowledge receipt of your check covering revalty interest for the sales of distillate on the above wells in the amount of \$29.75. This is apparently based on a tenagre interest.

Although Mr. Coffey has already negotiated this check, Mr. Coffey claims, and on the basis of his deeds and survey, I believe will be able to establish he actually owns 12 acres in this tract. At the time of the hearing on forced pobling for these two wells, Mr. Coffey's interest was brought to your attention. For this reason, Mr. Coffey cannot be expected to sign a division order showing a lesser interest than that actually held by him.

In connection with this matter, we have written you on October 3 and Movember 5 asking for an accounting of the royalties owed to Mr. Coffey; and to date, we have received only a statement on distillate production, with your letter of December 5. In this connection, you have not complied with the provisions of the orders force-pooling the mineral interests under these lands, and we again ask you for an accounting of and payment of the royalty interest owed to Mr. Coffey without further delay.

Very truly yours,

JASON W. KBLIAHIN

juk mas

ce - Mr. Julian Coffey

041 Concernation Commission of New Mexico



KELLAHIN AND FOX

THE THE YOU STAND THE THE HAR

BANTA PE. NEW MEXICO 8780)

1953 NOV 5, 5, 968 1:01

TELEPHORES TELESPE JPL 2001

Southwest Production Company 3108 Southland Center Dailas 1, Texas

> Re: Ollie Sullivan Well Wo. 1, Irene Brown Well, Zh, Sec. 22-30M-21W, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

On Orteher 3, 1963, I wrote asking for an accounting on production from the above wells on behalf of Julian Colley, a non-consenting owner whom you forced-pooled under the provisions of Order No. 3-2068-8, and 3-2151-A. To date we have not heard from you in connection with this request.

Mr. Coffey is entitled to a one-eight royalty interest for that part of all production attribut@ble to his acreage, and we request that you make an immediate accounting for this, as requested in our letter of October 3.

Very truly yours,

JASON W. KELLMI IN

juk:mas ce: Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico

Mr. Jelian Coffey

JOSEPH P. DRISCOIL

COUTHWEST PRODUCTION GOMPANY MAN CENTER OCC

3108 SOUTHLAND CENTER

DALLAS I. TEXAS

1133 DEO 6 113 19

Rivenside 8-8388

December 4, 1963

Mr. Jason W. Kellahin Attorney at Law 54 1/2 Bast San Francisco Street Santa Fe. New Mexico

> Re: SWP-36 Ollie Sullivan No. 1 SWP-40 Irene Brown No. 1 San Juan County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kellahin:

Reference is made to your recent correspondence relative to Mr. Julian Coffey's interest in the above described units which were force pooled under orders of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission No. P-2068-B and R-2151-A.

We forwarded to Mr. Coffey our division order on SWP-36 dated June 1, 1962, and the division order on SWP-40 dated June 4, 1962. Mr. Coffey did not reply to either of these letters forwarding the division orders. Accordingly, the processing of funds was delayed.

If it is your desire, we will issue instructions to El Paso Natural Gas Company, which is the purchaser of gis and is holding the gas funds, to forward the gas royalty interest to Mr. Coffey.

In the meantime, in order to expedite matters, we enclose our check No. 1919, covering Mr. Coffoy's share of royalty interest for sales of distillate from first production through August, 1963. As you will note, the check reflects total production through August, 1961, as follows:

SNP-40 Irene Brown No. 1 Well 800.73 Bhls \$ 91.67 Taxes \$1.639.46 Net \$ 6.40 royalty

He also wish to advise you that Southwest Production Company sold . Its interest in those properties to Beta Development Company, P. O. Box 1659.

Mr. Jason W. Kellahin ' Fage -2-December 4, 1963

Midland, Texas, as of September 1, 1963. Puture distributions of royalty from distillate sales will be made by Beta. Presumably El Paso will compinue to distribute gas royalties.

Sincerely yours,

Joseph P. Driscoll

JPO:ac Encl.

cc: New Estica Cil Conservation Commission Mr. Julian Coffee

July 19, 1962

The Citizens Bank of Aztec which maintains offices in both Aztec and Farmington has been designated as the escrow agent by Southwest Production Company. Any proceeds from production from forced pooled property which are not disbursed for any reason will be placed in escrow in this bank.

See letter from Joseph P. Driscoll, Southwest Production Company, Dallas, Texas, dated July 16, 1962, and filed in Case No. 2600.

(Cases Nos. 2415, 2416, 2446, 2452, 2453, 2600, and in Nos. 2343 and 2381)

REFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

> CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151-A

APPLICATION OF SCUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR AN ORDER POOLING A 320-ACRE GAS PROPATION UNIT IN THE FLORA VISTA-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on February 14, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 18th day of April, 1962, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Southwest Production Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.
- (3) That the applicant has made diligent effort to identify and to locate all owners of interest in the proposed proration unit.
- (4) That the applicant has made fair and reasonable offers to lease, to obtain quitclaim deeds, or to communitize with respect to each non-consenting interest owner whose identity and address is known.
- (5) That although the applicant has made fair and reasonable offers and has been diligent in its efforts to form the proposed proration unit, there remain non-consenting interest owners in the subject preration unit who have not agreed to the pooling of their interests.

-2-CASE Mo. 2416 Order No. R-2151-A

- (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said proration unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool, the subject application should be approved by pooling all interests, whatever they may be, within said unit.
- (7) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the subject proration unit to its Irene Brown Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 SE/4 of said Section 22, which well has been completed in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool.
- (8) That the applicant seeks permission to withhold the proceeds from production attributable to each non-consenting working interest until such time as each interest's share of the costs of said well have been recovered, plus 25 percent thereof as a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, plus 10 percent thereof as a charge for operating costs.
- (9) That the applicant should be authorized to withhold the proceeds from production attributable to each non-consenting working interest until such time as each interest's share of the costs of said well have been recovered, plus 25 percent thereof as a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (10) That it is improper for operating costs to be assessed as a percentage of well costs; accordingly, \$75.00 per month should be fixed as the cost of operating the subject well, and each non-consenting working interest owner should be assessed with his share of such cost, to be paid out of production.
- (11) That the applicant should furnish the Commission and each known non-consenting working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (12) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his chare of well costs within 30 days from the date the schedule of well costs is furnished him by the applicant in lieu of paying his share of costs out of production.
- (13) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.
- (14) That Southwest Production Company should be designated the operator of said unit.
- (15) That Order No. R-2151, previously entered in this case on December 21, 1961, should be superseded.

-3-CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151-A

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That all mimeral interests, whatever they may be, in the Flora Vista-Mesaverds Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 Morth, Range 12 West, EMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas provation unit. Said unit shall be dedicated to the Irene Brown Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 SE/4 of said Section 22.
- (2) That Southwest Production Company is hereby designated the operator of said unit.
- (3) That Southwest Production Company is hereby authorized to withhold the proceeds from production attributable to each non-consenting working interest until such time as each interest's share of well costs have been recovered, plus 25 percent thereof as a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.
- (4) That \$75.00 per month is fixed as the cost of operating the subject well, and Southwest Production Company is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such cost attributable to each non-consenting working interest.
- (5) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.
- (6) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
- (7) That the applicant shall furnish the Commission and each known non-consenting working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of well costs within 30 days following the date of this order.
- (8) That any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of well costs to Southwest Production Company within 30 days from the date the schedule of well costs is furnished him by Southwest Production Company, in lieu of paying his share of well costs out of production. In the event any such owner elects to pay his share of well costs as provided for in this paragraph, he shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.
- (9) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in San Juan County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership. The Commission shall be notified as to the name and address of said ascrow agent.

CASE No. 2416 Order No. R-2151-A

- (10) That Order No. R-2151 is hereby superseded.
- (11) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may does necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION GOMPANY

3108 SOUTHWARD CENTER
DALLAS I, FEXASY

JOHN H. HILL

RIVERSIDE 8-8388

May 15, 1962

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: SWP-36, Case No. 2446, Order No. R-2068-B (Forced Pooling, Ollie Sullivan Well, E/2, Sec. 22-30N-12W)

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to the above-described order of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission providing for the forced pooling of all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30N, Range 12W, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico, and the dedication of such unit to the Ollie Sullivan #1 Well located thereon.

Pursuant to such order, there is attached an itemized current schedule of well costs. A copy of this schedule has been sent to each known non-consenting working interest owner in the subject unit, in accordance with order. Each such person has been advised of his right to pay his share of costs in such well.

Sincerely yours,

oseph P. Driscoll

JPD/a

encls

VERITY, BURR & CODLEY
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

2416

GEO. L. VERBY GEL & BURR. JR. J. COOLEY NORMAN S. THAYER

April 24, 1962

TELEPHONE 325-1702

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Interpretation Orders Nos. R-2068-B, R-2150-A, R-2151-A, and R-2152-A.

Gentlemen:

This will acknowledge receipt of copies of each of the above referred to Orders.

Paragraph 10 of the Findings of each of these Orders provides as follows: "That it is improper for operating costs to be assessed as a percentage of well costs; accordingly \$75.00 per month should be fixed as the cost of operating the subject well and each non-consenting working interest owner should be assessed with his share of such cost, to be paid out of production." Paragraph 4 of the Order of each of the above referred to Orders incorporates the above Findings into the Order portion of each Order.

It is, of course, obvious that the specific portion of the Orders referred to is making reference to supervision costs as there are, of course, many direct operating costs, and I am advised by Mr. R. S. Morris, General Counsel for the Commission, that this is what is intended by the language used, and, in light of this interpretation, Couthwest Production Company will accept this portion of the Orders and make charges to the respective wells accordingly.

Yours very truly,

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Aztec, New Mexico

Bouthwest Production Company Dallas, Texas

GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 871

April 19, 1962

Mr. Goorge Verity Verity, Berr & Cooley Atterneys at Las 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico

CASE NO. 2446, 2415 and 2416 Re: ORDER NO. B-2068-B. B-2150-A and APPLICANT: 8-2151-A

Southwest Production Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours, A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC * Artesia OCC_ Aztec OCC X

Mr. Howard Bratton Mr. George Selinger

Mr. Guy Buell and Mr. Garrett Whitworth

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 14, 1962

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

- (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for March, 1962.
- (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1962, from ten prorated pools in Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for March, 1962.

CASE 2415: (De Novo):

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2415, Order No. R-2150, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 14, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include the unknown heirs of Abas Hassan, the unknown heirs of D. M. Longstreet, and Robert E., Alice L. and Samuel G. Goodwin, or their unknown heirs.

CASE 2416 (De Novo):

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2416, Order No. R-2151, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Roy Rector, O. G. Shelby, Dwight L. Millett, Myron II. Dale, George T. Dale, and Julian Coffey.

CASE 2446 (De Novo):

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2446, Order No. R-2068-A, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Roy Rector, O. G. Shelby, Dwight L. Millett, Myron H. Dale, George T. Dale, and Julian Coffey.

Docket No. 5-62

CASE 2453: (De Novo)

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No 2453, Order R-2152, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Harold M. and Maleta Y. Brimhall.

CASE 2494:

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order creating new pools, extending, abolishing and contracting certain existing pools and changing pool name in Eddy, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico

(a) Create a new gas pool for Devonian production, designated as the North Bell Lake-Devonian Gas Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 6: SE/4

(b) Create a new gas pool for Morrow production, designated as the Cedar Lake-Morrow Gas Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 36: NE/4

(c) Create a new oil pool for Seven Rivers production, designated as the East Empire Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 27: S/2

(d) Create a new oil pool for Devonian production, designated as the North Justis-Devonian Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 2: NE/4

(e) Create a new oil pool for Delaware production, designated as the East Mason-Delaware Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 16: SW/4

(f) Create a new oil pool for Queen production, designated as the West McMillan Seven Rivers-Queen Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 11: SE/4

(g) Create a new oil pool for Seven Rivers production, designated as the Palmillo-Seven Rivers Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 18: NW/4

(h) Create a new oil pool for Bone Springs production, designated as the Quail Ridge-Bone Springs Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 21: NW/4

(i) Create a new gas pool for Morrow production, designated as the North Quail Ridge-Morrow Gas Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 7: NE/4

(j) Create a new gas pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated as the West Tonto-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM Section 18: NW/4

(k) Create a new oil pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated as the North Williams-Pennsylvanian Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 16: NW/4

(1) Change the name of the Greenwood-Wolfcamp Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico to Shugart-Wolfcamp Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising the following described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

(m) Abolish the McMillan-Seven Rivers Pool comprising:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 31: E/2 SE/4, SE/4 NE/4 Section 32: SW/4, S/2 NW/4

(n) Contract the Empire (Yates-Seven Rivers) Pool by the deletion of the following described Area:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section lo: All Section 17: S/2 Section 20: N/2

(o) Contract the Leo Queen-Grayburg Pool by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 12: S/2 SW/4 Section 13: W/2Section 14: SE/4 Section 16: S/2 Section 21: NW/4

(b) Contract the Loco Hills-Queen Pool by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

(q) Contract the Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 9: SW/4 & W/2 SE/4

(r) Extend the Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 28: S/2 SW/4

(s) Extend the Artesia Queen-Grayburg-San Andres Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 32: NE/4

(t) Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM Section 10: SE/4

(u) Extend the Cruz-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 24: SE/4

(v) Extend the Dog Canyon-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 27: SW/4 NE/4 Section 34: NW/4 NW/4

(w) Extend the Dollarhide-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 24: NE/4

(x) Extend the Drinkard Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 30: E/2 NW/4

(y) Extend the Empire-Abo Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 30: 5/2 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 10: NW/4 SE/4

(z) Extend the Jenkins-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 10: N/2 NW/4

(aa) Extend the Lea-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 11: SE/4

(bb) Extend the Loco Hills-Abo Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 21: SE/4

(cc) Extend the Loco Hills (Grayburg-San Andres) Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 19: E/2 SE/4

(dd) Extend the Lusk-Strawn Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 20: NW/4

(ee) Extend the Maljamar Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM Section 32: SE/4

(ff) Extend the Maljamar-Abo Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 28: E/2

(gg) Extend the East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 28: NE/4

(hh) Extend the Milnesand-San Andres Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RNAGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 13: S/2 NE/4

-7-Docket No. 5-62

(ii) Extend the Paduca-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

Section 10: W/2 NE/4 Section 28: N/2 SW/4

(jj) Extend the Parallel-Delaware Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

Section 26: NW/4 Section 27: NE/4

(kk) Extend the Pearl-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM Section 9: NW/4 NW/4

(11) Extend the Russell Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 22: SE/4 SE/4 Section 27: E/2 NE/4

(mm) Extend the North Skaggs-Drinkard Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM Section 5: SW/4

(nn) Extend the Vandagriff-Keyes Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 33: NE/4

(oo) Extend the Whites City-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 20: E/2

CASE 2495:

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order extending certain existing pools in Rio Arriba, San Juan and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

-8-Docket No. 5-62

(a) Extend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM Section 13: NW/4

(b) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM Section 26: NW/4

(c) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM Section 18: W/2

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM Section 9: E/2 Section 10: W/2 Section 15: W/2

(d) Extend the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM Section 25: E/2 NW/4

(e) Extend the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 31: W/2 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 22: E/2 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM Section 12: W/2 SE/4

(f) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM Section 19: W/2 NW/4

 $\frac{\text{TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM}}{\text{Section 24: NE/4 NE/4}}$

-9-Docket No. 5-62

(g) Extend the Totah-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM Section 20: E/2 SE/4

Section 21: W/2 SW/4

MAIN OFFICE CCC BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO 1952 UM 15 PM 1:17

IN THE MATTER OF:

THE APPLICATION OF SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR AN ORDER FORCE POOLING THE EAST HALF (E½) OF SECTION 22, TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, N.M.P.M., SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, FOR PRODUCTION OF GAS FROM THE FLORA VISTAMESAVERDE GAS POOL.

Case No. 2416

APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

Comes now the applicant, SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY, a copartnership consisting of Joseph P. Driscoll and John H. Hill, and requests that it be granted de novo hearing with regard to the captioned application, and in support thereof alleges as follows:

- 1. That in its application for force pooling order on file herein it alleged and stated that it was the owner of a working interest in the Mesaverde Formation underlying the captioned acreage; that it had drilled a well to said Mesaverde Formation at a location within said acreage, and that it was entitled to have certain unleased interests underlying such acreage force pooled making it the operator of the force pooled unit, and granting to it the right to produce the entire 320 acres and retain 7/8ths of all products allocated to the interests which it does not have leased underlying such unit until such time as it has been reimbursed in an amount equal to 125% of its actual costs of drilling, completing, equipping and operating said well, plus a reasonable compensation for the supervision thereot.
- 2. That applicant was entitled to all of the relief requested in its application, but that in Order No. R-2151 entered by the Commission on the 21st day of December, 1961, the Commission refused to grant the pooling application of the applicant in the following respects:
 - (a) It refused to pool all unleased interests in the Mesaverde Formation underlying the above described acreage, confining

the effect of such Order to the interests of only Roy Rector and wife, Ethel Rector, O. G. Shelby and wife, Leona Shelby, Dwight L. Millett, Myron H. Dale and George T. Dale, Julian Coffee and San Juan County, New Mexico.

- (b) It refused to grant to applicant the right to produce and retain 7/8ths of any and all production until such time as it had been reimbursed in an amount equal to 125% of its actual costs of drilling, completing, equipping and operating said well, plus a reasonable compensation for the supervision thereof, granting to the applicant only the right to retain 7/8ths of the production on certain interests which it allowed to be pooled until such time as it had received 100% or said sums, on the ground that the well to produce such unit had been drilled and tested prior to the time that the application was filed; that the Commission's Order thereby refused to grant to the applicant a 25% risk factor for risk which it incurred in drilling and completing said well, and that applicant is entitled to such risk factor under the statutes of the state of New Mexico, and the rules of this Commission.
- (c) That the above referred to Order granted to applicant the right to withhold the proceeds from production with respect to 7/8ths of each non-consenting unleased interest until such time as each interest's share of the costs of said well have been recovered plus 10% thereof as a reasonable charge for supervision; that limiting such supervision allowance to 10% of the costs of said well does not adequately compensate the applicant for its supervision costs throughout the entirety of the operation of the unit, and that such Order should have granted not less than 10% of the production attributable to 7/8ths or each non-consenting unleased interest until depletion of said well by reason of the fact that supervision will be required throughout the life of the production from the unit,

and will not be limited to the period of time while costs of drilling and completing will be recovered.

3. That to protect applicant's correlative rights and prevent waste, applicant is entitled to all of the relief it requested in its application, and that it should be granted a de novo hearing with regard to its application, and upon conclusion thereof this Commission should enter an Order force pooling all unleased interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool underlying the above described lands making the applicant operator of the gas proration production unit thereunder, and authorizing it to retain 7/8ths of all production from all non-consenting interest owners in said unit until such time as it has received 125% of all of its costs of drilling, completing and operating said well plus a reasonable percentage of the production throughout the life of said unit for supervision thereof.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that it be granted a de novo hearing with regard to its application; that due notice thereof be given in accord with the laws of the state of New Mexico and the rules of this Commission; that from the evidence to be adduced thereat this Commission enter its Order force pooling all unleased interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool underlying the above described lands making the applicant operator of the gas proration production unit thereunder, and authorizing it to retain 7/8ths of all production from all non-consenting interest owners in said unit until such time as it has received 125% of all of its costs of drilling, completing and operating said well plus a reasonable percentage of the production throughout the life of said unit for supervision thereof; together with such other and further provisions as may be necessary in order to protect the correlative rights of the applicant and prevent waste from the above described lands.

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY Attorneys for Applicant

Geo. L. Verity 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico

CASE NO.

2415

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

February 14, 1962

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

(De Novo)

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2415, Order No. R-2150, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 14, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include the unknown heirs of Abas Hassan, the unknown heirs of D. M. Longstreet, and Robert E., Alice L. and Samuel G. Goodwin, or their unknown heirs.

(De Novo)

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2416, Order No. R-2151, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Roy Rector, O. G. Shelby, Dwight L. Millett, Myron H. Dale, George T. Dale, and Julian Coffey.

Application of Southwest Production Company (De Novo) for a hearing do novo in Case No. 2446, Order No. R-2068-A, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the F/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Roy Rector, O. G. Shelby, Dwight L. Millett, Myron H. Dale, George T. Dale, and Julian Coffey.

CASE NO.

2416

CASE NO. 2446



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, ALBUQUEROUE, N. M. PHONE 213-6691

1:4

1 1

FARMINGTON, N. W. PHONE 325-1162

(De Novo)

Application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2453, Order R-2152, relating to the force pooling of mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in the E/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Harold M. and Maleta Y. Brimhall.

CASE NO. 2453

BEFORE:

Edwin L. Mechem, Governor

E. S. "Johnny Walker, Land Commissioner

A. L. "Pete" Porter, Secretary-Director of Commission.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come to order, please.

We will take up next Case No. 2415.

MR. WHITFIELD: The application of Southwest Production Company for a hearing de novo in Case No. 2415, Order No. R-2150.

MR. VERITY: The Applicant is ready.

MR. PORTER: I would like to call for appearances in this case. Are there any other appearances other than Southwest?

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Coffey has requested that his statement be read into the record at the close of the case.

MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, Howard Bratton, appearing on behalf of New Mexico Oil & Gas Association. We have no direct interest in this case or the succeeding three cases; however, it is our understanding that these four cases involve some basic interpretation of the forced pooling statute as amended by the legislature. Inasmuch as that statute was originally



directed and sponsored by the regulatory practice committee of the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association, we would appreciate an opportunity to consider any basic interpretations of the general applications raised in these hearings. For that purpose, we would request that a thirty-day period of time be given within which any interested party or organization could submit written statements as to the basic interpretation or policies raised in connection with the amended statute.

MR. VERITY: May it please the Commission, I realize that these four cases that are next on the docket may possibly involve the setting of general principles by this Commission that will apply to other cases and for this reason, I think Mr. Bratton's request is well taken, that it is entirely proper for the Commission to consider any statement or recommendation that the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association's regulatory practice committee should have. We think it is something that should be considered. There is a best answer to it. We are most likely to come up with the best answer if it hears from everyone who might have an interest in the outcome of these hearings. Therefore, I make no objection to this thirty-day period of time for the Association to make a statement or file with the Commission a written statement.

MR. LEATTON: May it please the Commission, I would like to clarify one point; inabmuch as there are fifteen people, including five lawyers, on the committee, I do not want to guarantee that we will be able to agree on anything.



MR. FORTER: Off the record.

(Off-the-record discussion held.)

MR. PORTER: We will --

MR. SELINGER: Mr. Porter, before you make your announcement, Mr. George W. Selinger for Skelly Oil Company. We are a member of the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association, having been forewarned by Mr. Bratton that there are ten people and five lawyers on that committee that agree, we would like, if the Commission will permit, to be a friend to them. We would like to enter our appearance as a friend to the Commission, as we are interested in this. There are twenty-five other states having pooling provisions and plagued with some of these questions. My associate and I have made a study of this and we are vitally interested. We would like to have the opportunity of being your friend.

MR. PORTER: The Commission can use some friends. Do we have any other appearances?

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Company, Guy
Buell. Pan American is not directly interested in this, but we
are intensely interested in the Commission's policies and procedures relating to the forced pooling statute that may be adopted
as a result of these four cases. We would like to enter our appearance, also, we hope, as a friend of the Commission.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else want to make an appearance?

MR. MORRIS: Richard Morris, appearing for the Commis-

sion staff.



MR. VERITY: George f. Verity, appearing on behalf of Southwest Production Company, the Applicant.

MR. WHITWORTH: Garrett Whitworth, appearing on behalf of El Paso Natural Cas.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will allow until March 15. Mr. Bratton, for the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association, the regulatory and practice committee, lawyers or any other interested parties to file on these issues.

MR. VERITY: I would like to call Mr. Jones to the witness stand. Your Honor, this case has much in common with the four cases to follow. Each of the cases involve a separate pooling applicant, a separate tract of land, but there is evidence that will be particular to each of the four cases, but there is a bulk of evidence, probably half, that will be common to all four cases, and for this reason, in order to obviate the necessity of repeating this four times, I would like to move that we be permitted to make that testimony only one time and have it apply to all four cases, at that juncture, reserving the closing of each of the four cases until that is taken up.

MR. FORTSK: Mr. Verity, the Commission will consolidate the cases. You may proceed in that case,

MR. MORRIS: Excuse me, Mr. Commissioner, Are the cases to be consolidated or to be consolidated for the purpose of hearing?

MR. PORTER: They will be consolidated only for the pur-



pose of hearing.

(Witness sworn.)

JACK D. JONES,

cailed as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

- Would you state your name and your occupation?
- My name is Jack D. Jones and I am an independent land man.
- Q Mr. Jones, how long have you been employed doing land work in the oil and gas industry?
 - For -- in excess of twelve years.
 - How long have you been in the San Juan County area?
 - Approximately two years.
- Are you familiar with the land situation and the problems in the industry with regard to risk and leasing developments of property?
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Have you so testified before this Commussion before?
 - Yes, sir.
- Mr. Jones, with regard to Case No. 2415, wherein Southwest Production Company has made an application for a force pooling order on the East half of Section 14, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, will you please bell us what the lease and land situation



on that tract of land is, with regard to the Basin-Dakota Cas Pool.

Southwest Production has under lease or operating agree ment the entire 320 acres with the exception of those interests covered by the parties stated in the application.

Do you have the names of these particular parties you refer to?

Yes, they would be Abas Hassan, who is deceased, so it would be his heirs and the heirs of D. M. Longstreet and also Robert E., Alice L. and Samuel G. Goodwin.

Will you please tell us what effort, if any, you have made to locate and contact the heirs of Abas Hassan?

I have contacted the Arizona State Hospital and obtained from them the information that Mr. Hassan is deceased. They gave me the list of his known relatives that they had. I have made an attempt to contact those parties, two of whom live, or did live, in the United States. I have received no answer and there are several other parties who reside in Syria. I have had no return from my letters to Syria.

Q Have you made an effort to contact the D. M. Longstreet heirs?

I have contacted the widow of D. M. Longstreet and have A obtained from her, as far as she knows, the names of people who would be interested in that estate, and I have made an attempt to contact the parties. I have not been able to contact all of them,



FARMINGTON, N. W. PHONE 325.1182

but the ones I have contacted have indicated that they would be willing to give me the material I need or to lease, if the other parties would do the same, which sort of puts me in an impossible position. I can't get the first one to take the step; they are waiting for somebody else.

With regard to Robert E. Goodwin and Alice L. Goodwin and Samuel G. Goodwin, what is the situation?

I have been unable to obtain any information on their interest. Their interest, if any, arises merely from one document, an order from a case, a guardianship case, which indicates that they may or may not have claimed some interest in some of the lands in the East half of Section 14, the case in which this order was issued. I should say that the case file has disappeared from the court records, and consequently we are unable to determine what the reference meant and how any interest may have arisen, and I have been unable to obtain any information as to their whereabouts.

Is it Southwest Production Company's position that they own no interest?

We do not believe that they have any interest because this is the only reference to them. They do not appear in the chain of title, merely this one reference in an order that they may or may not have an interest.

Do you feel that their interest should be force-peoled if they should have one;



FARMITICTON, N. M.

- Yes, I do.
- Are there other parties that you know of which have an unleased interest in the Bast half of Section 14 of the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool?
 - No.
- Do you think, Mr. Jones; that you have made a reasonable effort to form a unit for the production of the Basin-Dakota Gas from the East half of Section 14, 30, 12, and reasonably endeavored to place all parties in that unit?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q Do you know whether or not Southwest Production has heretofore drilled and completed a well in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, lying in the section referred to?
 - A Yes, sir, they have.
- Q Do you know the approximate cost of drilling and completing this well?
- À That would be -- well, at the present time, the accumulated costs are \$80,309.02. We believe that the total cost will be somewhere in the neighborhood of \$82,000.
- Q In the near future, will all the costs be in, in regard to this well?
 - A I believe it will.
- Turning now, Mr. Jones, to the application of Southwest Production Company for force pooling, Case No. 2416, involving the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gus Pool, underlying the East half of



Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, and at the same time directing your attention to Application No. 2446, Southwest Production Company's application for force pooling interest in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pocl underlying the same, the East half of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, are you familiar with the land lease situation underlying this half of the section, with regard to the two separate pools?

- Yes, sir.
- Q Will you please tell us what it is?
- We have under lease or operating agreement all lands in the area with the exception of those held by 0. G. Shelby, which is .36 acres, that held by Myron H. Dale is 62 acres and the lands of Julian Coffey about which there is considerable dispute as to the number of acres.
 - Did you mention George T. Dale? Q
- No, I did not. We have a lease from George T. Dale but the attorney who examined the title indicated that in his opinion the title to those lands were in Marion H. Dale and Verlene Dale, husband and wife. This is the situation that we have: We have obtained a lease from George T. Dale, and it appears that he is the owner of the Land and the winerals. He obtained them by exercising a power of abborder given him by his brother, Marlon, to purchase or deed the linds owned by his brother to himself.
 - Do you have the name of the wife of 0. G. Shelby? ્ર
 - A Leona.



- And the wife of Marion H. Daie, did you say was Verlenet Q
- A Verlene, yes.
- Do you know whether or not Julian Coffey was married at Q the time of the last inquiry?
 - I do not believe that he is married.
- Does the same situation pertain with regard to the formation of a unit underlying this particular half section of land, both with regard to the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Pool and the Basin-Dakota Pool?
 - Yes, sir. À
- Do you think that you have made a reasonable effort to form a unit for production from this half section from each of these pools, that would include all parties owning an interest therein?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Tell us if you will, please, whether or not Southwest Production Company has drilled and completed a well in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde production under the East half of 22, 30, 12?
 - Yes, sir, they have.
- Q Do you know what the cost of drilling and completing that well is?
 - A \$40,000.
- Well us, if you will, please, whether or not Southwest Production Company has completed a well on that half section into the Basin-Dakota Cas 2001?



- Yes, sir, they have.
- Q What was the cost of drilling and completing that well?
- We have, at the present time, collected charges of \$73,909.32. We believe that the total cost will run somewhere in the neighborhood of \$75,000.
- Directing your attention now, Mr. Jones, to Southwest Production Company's force pooling Application No. 2453, requesting that the Basin-Dakota underlying the East half of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, be force pooled, are you familiar with the leasing situation with regard to the Basin-Dakota underlying that half section?
 - Yes, sir.
 - Well, sir, what is it?
- Southwest Production Company has under lease or operating agreement all the lands therein, except possibly twenty acres supposedly belonging to Harold M. and Maleta Y. Brimhall, in the South half of the Southwest of the Southwest quarter.
- Have you made an effort to contact these people and lease their interest?
 - Several efforts. Λ
- Have you found that it has been impossible to do so on any grounds, to sither lease from them or to get them in a drilllug and operation unit?
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Can you tell us whether or not the situation with re-



gard to the leasing problem under that half section is complicated or simple?

- It is rather complicated.
- As far as you know, these are the only interests, but it is possible that there could be other interests that have not joined and because of the small tract and the legal complications?
 - Yes, sir.
- Has Southwest Production Company drilled and completed a well to the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool on this half section?
 - Yes, sir, we have. A
- Do you know the total cost of drilling and completing this well?
- They have presently accumulated costs of \$73,725.47 and it is estimated that the cost will be somewhere in the neighborhood of \$75,000. While I am on this, I can't remember -- I think I have made the estimate for the well on the East half of 14. If I didn't say so, the accumulated cost on it was \$80,309.02, and we believe it will run about \$82,000. I can't remember whether I looked at that or some other figure.
- In your opinion, have you made a good faith and reasonable effort to form a unit consisting of 100 percent of the joint owners or interested parties for this particular well on this particular unit?
 - Λ Yes, sir.
 - Hr. Jones, turning now to the general application that



. 11 P Z

FARHINGTON, N

would apply to all four of the applications of Southwest Production Company which are here before this Commission at this time, are you familiar, as a land man and person who has been dealing with the oil and gas business of this nature for a considerable period of time, with the cost of supervision of the production of wells?

A Yes sir.

Since the Examiner Hearing in these four cases, have you made further investigations as to what the proper cost of supervision is in these areas?

Yes, sir. I have had an opportunity to talk to several other companies, to go over some of the operating agreements of Southwest and to recheck several of the operating agreements which I, myself, had prepared.

Do you have an opinion as to what is a reasonable cost of supervision of the Dakota gas wells and the Flora Vista-Mesaverde gas wells in this area?

I believe the actual cost of supervision of the wells appears, from the information I have been able to obtain, is running somewhere between twenty-five and thirty-five percent. The Commission has allowed ten percent, which I think is rock buttom minimum that could be allowed, but I believe the actual costs are going to be in excess of the rount allowed by the Commission.

Have you made any particular investigations with regard to whether or not mak was tavolted to the drilling of the four walls that are on each of the units covered by the four applica-



I personally believe that it is a statement without -just not capable of being contradicted. Any time you drill a well, there is a risk factor involved. You could break it down, I suppose, into at least three parts. First, being when you commence the well, you may not reach the formation or members of the formation which you are aiming for, because it may not be present. Second, that you may lose the well during the drilling of said well because of some unforseen sub-surface condition or because of mechanical difficulty encountered in drilling of the well; and third, even after you have drilled and completed the well, the risk still exists that you may not have a commercially productive well, or if it appears that you do, at the time of completion, that said well may not prove to be commercially productive in that you just might lose your production prior to the time that said well has paid out and prior to the time that you have made any profit from it.

Q Mr. Jones, do the best of engineers occasionally rake mistakes with regard to what their thinking on the payout on a formation will be?

A In my experience in dealing with engineers in the ten years I was with Stelly Oil Company, we encountered several errors in which they had cade rather drastic mistakes in determining the reserve under a present.

Now, I believe you broke down the nature of the risks



BUQUERQUE, N. M. HONE 243 6691 encountered in drilling wells into three provisions as the possibility of not encountering production, the possibility of mechanical failure, and the possibility, after the well is completed, it still will not produce in accord with expectations. With regard to these categories of risk, is the risk known with regard to those four wells as to any of the three categories?

A Yes, I believe the industry generally assumes that all three elements will be present in any well that is drilled. That is, at least in my negotiations and preparations of operating agreements, I also threw in what I call non-consent well provisions which provide that any party that did not join you in the drilling of the well would have to pay a penalty, that penalty being to safeguard the parties that practice drilling these wells and assumed these risks and instances where I have negotiated and prepared these, my experience has been that these were at no time less than 200 percent penalty and in some instances was in the nature of 300 percent.

- 4 Fir. Jones, did you have the particular duty of negotiating and working out operating agreements for major oil companies?
- A For seven years that was my main portion of my job with Shall, to negotiate and propore such operating agreements.
- Q. Are those pen-consisting element reconstred by the industry of a righ factor is drilling and completing a well?
 - A | | L believe so.
 - Q Are you find the with ear operating appropriate provided



for operables of provencia fields in San Juan County

- A Tes, I have had the occasion to check both the Carson and Shell-Carson unit, which is in the Gailegos Canyon operation. The Shell's Carson unit provides the risk factor of 200 percent. The Gallegos Canyon provides for a risk factor of 150 percent.
 - Does the Gallegos Canyon also cover the Dakota Gas Pool
 - Yes, Bir.
- are you familiar with whether or not parties who own interests in the dallegos Canyon unit on occasion decline to join in the well and participate as non-consenting parties?
 - Yes, sir.
- Do you know whether or not, prior to the acquisitions of these particular four interests that appear here before the Commission, an operating agreement was negotiated with regard to tenants in common holding inverest therein which did make prove sions for a non-consenting well?
- As for the Bust half of section 22 and 14, as a matter of fact, all the land so-s 'lad, by the Morthwest Production deals that was previously on the operasing agreement between Northwest and Montana, that appoints a calls for 150 percent penalty on these lands.
- la this agreement abill in reve between **various owners** or those particular righest
- A As is the subject appropriate ander which the property is voim, operased.



we you know who ther or not it was a full-arm-length between Northwest Production Company and Lontana and Southwest and Tidewater are now riving under it:

- Yes, sir.
- hr. Jonet, to jou have an openion as to whether or not Southwest Production Company has incurred a risk in drilling these four wells?
- Yes, sir, a believe, as I stared, that any time you drill a well, you incar a risk Which, as I say, I believe could be broken down in three component parts. I believe you assume each and every one of the elements of the component parts of risk, each and every time you drill a well.
- with regard to the third portion of the risk that you outlined, is this still an anknown factor?
- Especially as far as the Dakota formation is concerned, because there is not just enough information about the Dukota. I have talked to several engineers who insist and have insisted for over a year that the Dakota will never pay out, that the people who drilled these Dakota wells are going to lose their shirts.
- Q ar. Jones, what are some of the things that are unforseen that equae procuetion of a formation not to produce what they are expected as his moment of completion?
- I don't know anything about the technical end of that, but I have seen wells that have open drilled and come in with tremendous potential that in a marter of just a week wind up with



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 Inc.

goes excyle of that would be Gulf'r Cold Fed Campon unit in Utan, mere they dillied the initial well and brought it nothing. in for, I believe, about the million. Thin three weeks that well would no longer live a satisfactory test and they drilled two subsequent wells, both of which were d.j.

Have large poors such as the West Idnard unit in Oklahome proven disappolating and far below the expectations?

believe the Test Edward pool was very disappointing. In the unitization of the unit, which provided for a recycle for a secondary recovery in the Edmond, whereby they were to recycle the gas to stimulate the recovery of oil and based upon engineers recommendations, they fest that it would be economically profitable to do so. The area was consequently unitized and secondary recovery project sourted and I believe I have read that the recovers was somewhere in the neighborhood of 60 or 70 percent of what the engineers expected. by that, it is generally my experience that engineers tend to be rather conservative in their estimaves. Bince they didn't abtain that they figured it was, it must have been galter a fallere.

Dy you have the quallon is so the risk involved to the articular of each of whose four warest

A. John, United to go protes strates ignor what I procloubly acid, have a second-clothedoca that figure year have a cirk Sigure of the house 200 pareout, even or development, thick is what this assessed with a later applies to, the development of



ž 8 2 €

FARMINGTON, N

wells. It is a cylinica blad your such factor runs considerably

in encess or and the statute is allowing to recover in this state

- thave said is a manifest which you have known in operating:
 - A l have never seen one less.
- Do you know how much rish factor Routhwest Production has requested in these four cases?
 - A I believe their opplication stated 25 percent.
- Q No. Jones, do you know whether or not continuest Froduction Company would be willing, in spite of the fact that it has requested that it be allowed a rick factor, do you know whether or not, within a reasonable period of time, it would be willing to accept only 100 percent cash of the non-consenting parties for their share of the risk in drilling and completing these wells?

A line discussed that with Southwest. They have indicated that they would be willing to have any one of these parties
who are being force pooled to cone in and pay their cash share
of the well. Of course, I believe that those parties, by so doing,
are assuming any of the stak that would still exist. By paying
their share, they are assuming that contamuing risk, that the well
will not pay out or something will happen to the well.

this Commission of Serve pool non-commenting interests, an order allowing a ten persons supervision of next of production and a completion of fifteen persons for supervision alpha the payous

ov pay out or somethin
to you have it. opt

HONE 243.6691



period and twesty-five percent tisk factor would be a harsh remedy to allow all the porties to protect their correlative rights?

I certainly do not bollieve it would be harsh as far as the parties being force pooled is concerned. As a matter of fact, I believe that force pooling is an insufficient remedy as far as the operator is concerned. These are my own impressions. The only objective feature " one see to force pooling to the parties being force pooled is that he will not obtain the bonus that is paid, and secondly, the normal oil and gas lease contract that provides that that party can have free use of gas for his home, being a contractual obligation which does not exist between the operator and that party, I do not believe he would have the right to free gas. He would be able to, I believe it would have to be metered and charged against his share. Those are the only two disadvantages / can ase and the possibility exists that he may obtain considerably more over a period of the life of the well than he is losing.

- Of ocurse, with a lease you would take all of his interes; to deposition, would you not?
 - Yang att.
- and normally the lease would take all the interest in all formations, who were the following only were that they pay appropriate there is for sell, is thet right?
 - that in cagino.

it abule 15, in your opinion, so lorde pool these interests protect the correlative rights and prevent annecessary waste?

om. sahiri: That is all we have.

sea, sir, it would.

URCSS BRAMINITION

by Mr. MORRIS:

- stated that you had made a reasonable ellort to contact all of the non-consenting interests that may still exist, that exist in this East half of Section 14?
 - A 785, Sir.
- Abas hassan but they were returned to your
 - a do, show have not been returned.
- that they were registered and in fact, they were not registered?

 Do you have the names of the neits of what Hassan to whom you mailed the rettern?
- and the information obtained from the Arizona State Respital Insteades that his resultion were bot allower.
 - reservice als even boy on .
- has been address of Athreas, by Letter has been address of Athreas, by Letter has been address of Athreas, by Letter has another protocol,
 - as that the only address you have for him?



Militela hausan, Athren, Syrla. Whore were two half. brothers in athren. Lambet and Lavad, both of other, Syria, and a half-brother al hassan of fortland, oregon. We have attempted to obtain information from the County Clerk there as to his whereabouts. I have been unsuccessful in obtaining any information.

- Mr. Jones, the first two names were brothers and the next two were half protners:
 - The last thice were half brothers.
- Now, what inverset, if any, does conthwest Freduction Company allege that these helps of Augs hassun own?
- They would have an undivided one-quarter interest in thirty acres and ir a testified in the previous tastance that that was twenty-eight, I am in error.
- Then, an unalyided one-fourth interest in thirty acres? Do you have a legal description of the thirty acres?
- m would be, in essence, the west 30 acres of the Southeast boutheast.
- ding owns the other remaining burse-fourths undivided of chis chirty screar
- r. d. Weik owns an undivided one-quarver, bad acres. W. H. replu buns an undivided one-half interest in the other 28 sores. The other half inverses is owned by camera it. Collins.
- Mererring now so one interest that is enach of the heirs of D. H. Longstress, could you give me the names of those noises, picase:



whose name is now wancy rank, first dopost.

Would Southwest Production company be Willing to furnish the Commission with a list of the heirs and their addresses, as far as you were able to obtain them?

MR. VERITY: May i interject at this time, we do not know that these people are heirs. They are individuals that someone has advised us that their thinking is that they are heirs.

Q (by Mr. Morris) Is it Southwest Froduction Company's position that the fifteen persons whose names you will supply us are interest owners in the land in question?

MR. VERITY: May I answer the question? We do not know; there is no way of knowing until and unless there is some jurisdictional determination. We have no way of knowing; there has been no jurisdictional determination. It is impossible for us to make the determination of it. We have endeavored to contact them because someone has suggested to us that they are the heirs, but this suggestion does not make it fact. It is not something that we can rely upon to represent to the Consission.

Q (by Mr. Morris) Mr. Jones, what interest, if any, do the heirs of D. M. Longstreet out in the subject acres?

A The situation that exists is this: when Mr. bongstreet died, he was survived by the widow and neveral children. Mrs. Longstreet, without bothering to have the estate probated, sold



BUQUERQUE, N. 14, HONE 243 6691 the hands to the parties from whom we have the present lease. Now, I imagine the interest would be aptermined by the New Mexico statute. One would probably have had half to start with, as community property. I am not sure what the statute to on that. I would imagine she would have received half as widow and the remaining half would have gone to the children, so that her half, I would assume, would have been regally valid as passed by her deed. We would be talking about whatever interest of the children would be. Now, as to that interest, which i believe would be the one concerning the minerals, the half interest in the minerals have been severed during the change and quiet title acts have been maintained by the owner of the surface and half of the minerals, so that that interest that we would be concerned with would be the proportionate share of one-half of the minerals.

- is owned by non-consenting owners in this unit, outside of massan?
 - A No, sir, I cannot.
- Mr. Jones, it the Commission were to grant your force pooling request, how much on the production from the well would southwest contribute to the Longstreet interest?
- to sell, to state shar, a would have to shock -- (indicating) i am sorry to confeet that I haven't get that the children
 would probably be the entracen -- am a correct that the children
 would receive a half interest?



and I am adding so this: wan you state to the Commission is this that enactly how such of the production would be attributed to the nongstrees americas.

MR. VERIME. Could I answer the question:

ind. Mundled: res.

MR. VERITY: This is, of course, the problem that is represented, as you pointed out. It is the position of Southwest Production company that it is not one precognitive of theCommission to determine what proportion of production a particular person in a unit is entitled to. We do not think that the Commission has the authority or the right to make such a determination. This is a question of title and reserved by the statute in the Constitution for the District Court. we think this Commission does have the authority, under the recently amended statute, to force pool all of the interests in a unit and we oblieve that we are going amiss and that we raise many problems if we endeavor to here determine the exact acreage that any particular persons own. do not think the Commission is authorized to make this decision. we which it is going to oring up much trouble if the Commission endeavors to do so. We think the particular point in this case, Longstreet has a situation cacause we have no may of rinding out or accertaining who the true heirs are. We have our opinion as to what the balk of base our. We do not think the commission can determine it and we do not ask the Commission to do so. Indeed, we do feel we have a right to have all these interests force



PARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

pooled.

MR. M.RRID: In related to Mr. 'erity's remarks, which bear upon the relevancy of the questions that I have been asking to Mr. Jones, I would like to call the Commission's attention to some of the wording in our comparsor, he and soutute of which a copy is before each of the commissioners. I would first refer to the second paragraph of the first page, the sixth line, where it reads, Each order shall deteribe the land, including the unit designated thereby. ' Also further down, at the last sentence on the first page and continuing to the second page, 'Such pooling orders of the Commission shall make definite provisions to any owner or owners who sleet not to pay the proportionate share in advance. Now, it would be my position, and I think a reasonable one, that interpreting these phrases of the law that I have just read, that the Commission is under a positive duty to make a pro-This on in its order with respect to each non-consenting interest that is being pooled as a result of your order; and in order to accomplish this, it is accousary for the commission in its nearing to inquire into and nature and excent of each non-consenting interest who owned to, and these efforts have been made to locate that particular interest owner, to ascare his voluntary agreement of the pooling and that the demaission's order that is entered should specity, a, o, c, or a sa the other or certain incerests which have not composed to the posting and are therefore being force pooled by wirtue of the order.



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 i energiore saemic enac my questions of Ar. Jones are, with respect so who empt what harmage his a given unit, are absorbacely necessary as ones sine.

I would like an elate, an regime to she longstreet heirs, I personall, feel at it constable thus any have interest in as much as quist title suits had been handed out and quieted them out as to the undivided half interest. If they had no rights in the undivided half interest in they were quieted out, I think it is povious that an interest in the other half has already been determined and there is a decree which finds that they have no interest, a court decree. However, the fact remains that only half of the mineral interest was confirmed in that court case. However, the same factual situation exists as to the other half. The court has found, as to the half, that the longstreet heirs had no right or title or interest. I personally question the right to the other half interest.

pany, you allege to the domnission that the longstreet heirs have no outstanding interest within the land in question, is that your opinion?

ones I have been able to control and have satisfied to, I have some bacted them on the ones of giving quitelpth deeds to protect and honor what densites due to shall many years ago when she sold the property without the centile of a court order or probate.



BUOUEROUE, N. M. HONE 243-6691 FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

So, in other words, Mr. Jones, you are asking the Commission to force poor these interests, but you do not really know whether these interests exist or not; they may have been quieted out?

That is my position. I believe southwest is entitled to that protection, that if these interests should prove to be valid, and I have not been able to clear them out, I believe Southwest is entitled to the protection of the force pooling statute so that the cost attributable to those interests may be recovered.

Q Then, with respect to the total interest, are all the mineral interests that are outstanding within the land in question in Case 2415, you have not been able to locate any of those interests?

- Yes, I have been able to locate some of them.
- Q Some of the non-consenters?

A Some of those who might be. In other words, I haven't been able to locate some bongstreet heirs, but I have not been able to locate any of the Hassan heirs, and in my opinion there is no question as to the validity of interest held by Hassan.

With respect to the hongstreet heirs that you have been able to contact, what ofters have you made to those heirs to secure their quitelaim deca or voluntary consent in this?

I have described that happened to them and requested then to gultelaim any interest they may have to the present owners



and the ones I have been able to contact so far have said they will do so if the others would do so. I have not been able to contact one; at the time, he was in jail. He has since disappeared. I don't have any idea where he is now. I just haven't been able to run them all down or get in touch with them.

Mr. Jones, did you offer any consideration for a quitclaim deed?

No, sir, on the simple basis that I do not feel that Grandma sold a valid consideration as such, at the time she purported to deed the entire interest.

So you have proceeded upon the theory that Longstreet heirs own no interest in the property in question?

I believe the objections that have been raised concerning these are entirely technical ones.

Q Mr. Jones, you testified that a well had been drilled in the East half of Section 14 and I believe you testified that it was the Pearl Welks No. 1?

Α Yes, sir.

Would you state where that well is located?

I don't have the exact location, but it would be in the Northeast Northeast of Section 14.

Would you state to the Commission the date that drill-Q ing of this well was commenced?

I do not have that, but it was prior to the time that we requested the force pooling.



ALBUQUEROUE, N. M. PHONE 243 6551

and topological and the commerciation to take adminis-

Trative movice of its well life of the react weigh No. 1.

de will burpalace in bo whatever it says. int. Calcallat

Mr. Pontage The Commission will take administrative

(b) We. Supercy in Jones, I recen you to the form BOJ108. C-105 of the Pearl Welks No. 1 which says the drilling commenced June 1, 1961, does this sound reasonable

And the drilling was completed on June 20, 1961? ੁਰੂਰ •

Tes, that sounds about right.

I further refer to the contents of this file to form 0-128, the acreage and dedication plat on file with the Commission. I hand you an instrument that thave just referred to as the acreage dedication play on this well and ask you to state the dute and by whom this insuranent was filed?

The instrument was filed by Carl W. Smith on June 2, 3961.

That was kr. patch's posttron?

He la proqueston - martnesadent.

no, this am filed on done 2nd and the well record, well file, shows the well commenced five days large, on time 7th?

How, would you railer to that sereage dedication plat and read to the Commission the question No. 1 that was asked in the



contents of that formy

A "Is the operator the only other the the dedicated acreage outlined on the plat become and answer is "Yes."

- What acreage was outlined on the platf
- The entire Jass 320 acres.
- could you emplain the abvious discrepancy in the ansmer se that qualition:

at thet time, at were of the impression that we had the entire 320 acres leased separate no had and no nave yet a lease covering the Abas Mussum interest. It has become my opinion by subsequent investigation that the lease is mornild.

- inen you were proceeding upon one bucory that you had the whole 320 acres, at the time you concented drilling of the lease?
 - wes, account the company and purchased a lesse.
- but the lease, with respect to the INO acres, Hed the complete?
 - You, cir. ĕ.
- we, somes, do you know the daily upon which Southwost production Company from their ter applicables for compulately pooling of lats acreage:
- Mo, Bir, of reald it somewhere surveyed to the compietion of the cell, though, medicity in aspec, I should tidek.
- th, realist of the phoene the Universion, the consider sioners! records will dues thus the applicables for pooling was



the date that the well was completed was dume 20, 1961.

Que the date of application for pooling, September 29, 1961, had there been any production from the learn delks No. 17

d Has there been any production as of this date?

filed with the oblineration on represent my, agoli. It again refer to

- A I believe there has; the well has --
- & Do you know for a fact that there has been
- وهال الله الله والمنافع والأناف الما

i do not believe so.

- Mr. Jones, do you know if the Fearl Welks No. 1 has been tested in the Dakota Pormation:
 - A I am sure it has.
 - d Do you know it has?
 - A No.
- Q You do not have available information as a result of that test.
 - A I dould obtain that information if it is not of record.
- Q Do you know that the well has been drilled, tested, and completed and is supable of production in the Dakota formation?
 - a southwest has so avised me.
- 2 how, wr. Jones, let's voter to Case No. 2416 and Case 2446. Is the non-conventing officerable blog same to both of those cases:
 - A You, bar.
 - We witen respect to interest owned by C. G. Shelby and his



UOUERQUE, N. M. ONE 243 9691

wife, which I believe amounted to .30 acres, is that correct:

- A That is rigid.
- amere is that the located by quarter-quarter sections?
- A Let me get the Lap here (indicating). It should be in the Southeast. It would be in the Northeast of the Southeast.
- Now, you state that you made a reasonable effort to lease this particular .30 acres:
- A This is one or the tracts of rand that was under lease; as I explained, there was one lease on said land but the lease provision providing for payment of rentals on royalty had been stricken. Since we had no lease to provide or to pay royalty, it is my belief that that lease expired for failure to pay royalty and afterwards, I prepared an agreement there were four leases; I prepared agreements covering these leases which set up a method by which the royalty sould be paid and the bhelips have not yet signed the agreement. I have made them another offer, and they are considering it. Ar. Shelby is out of town at the present time, so his wife cannot relay the offer to him until he returns.
- of What offer have you made to them as far as the monstary consideration is concerned:
 - A distored to pay a Mail 425.
 - d Rob 125 an acre.
 - A Just a Plat (R).
 - w. That have one softing province on
 - A Fifteen parecal.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243:6691 A Yes.

Now, with respect to the laterest on the 6.5 acres owned by either Myron H. or George T. Dale, whoever it is that owns it, what is your position with respect to which one of these two men own that 6.5 acres:

A The examining attorney had stated that Myron M. Dale and his wife own the acreage.

Q Have you been able to contact Myron A. Dale and his wife?

Dale has refused to give me his address or to forward any cumulative material. Now, I made an agreement with Mr. George Dale that we would not drill on his land because he had certain plans for the development of that. I agreed we would not drill on that land in return for which he would forward certain cumulative material to his brother and wife for signature. As far as I know, that has never been done, because I have never received the cumulative caterial. We did not will blue well on Tr. Dale's land.

Q laye you made may offert to locate Mr. Dale's wife?

her husband. Thes may have been an old-fashioned unwarranted annumbtion.

typon H. Date of all differ



LBUQUEROUE, N. M.

1.

A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACTOR OT A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACTOR O

ONTES :

The deed to him reduct onto he occasing the case added.

in. Coffe; owns can deres of time and a tall deres of what?

examined by our accorday, while from that he has a valid dialm to.

Until we have an opportunity to exhibit the abstracts and determine from that the part he walls dialm to, we have no examine the abstracts and determine from that the abstracts are valid dialm to, we have no any or knowing what the top again alive a valid dialm to, we have no

A STATE OF STATES

The state of the s

ALBUOUEROUT, N. F., PHONE 2431-6691

FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243-6691

mareday of affinds, a offered ar. Corres

- وروي من من العالم و دري منده عادي المناسبة المنا
- What Other, als you enter into any discipsion concer

of no. 1d pay the for coch The State of sasio, was then not purced, would be on the 300PG Sometime of the si casis of Finat a a albo saer see see propositions a requested, in se were not interested in leaning, to vign has greek as which as, through so ships several months prior to that time proceed with tower youling.

chesa scient that you have unfored, the 125



MR. MORRIS: I ask the Commission to take administrative notice of the well file of the Southwest Production Company Irene Brown Well No. 1.

MR. PORTER: Which case does that involve?

MR. MORRIS: The Irene Brown Well No. 1 involving Case No. 2416.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take administrative notice.

(by Mr. Morris) This well is in the Mesaverde, which is the subject of Case 2416, is it not?

Yes.

Will you state where that well is located?

Well, the Irene Brown Well No. 1 would be located in the Southwest of the Southeast of Section 22; I don't know the footage.

Referring to the form C-105, the well record in this well file, which I hand to you, is that the document that I just referred to?

Yes, it would appear that I am in error on the location, I thought it was located in the Southwest of the Southeast.

Q I believe the acreage dedication plat, which I now hand you, will show that to be correct?

Λ Yes.

Will you state from the well record what the date of the commencement was of this well?



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1162

- What date was it completed? Q
- September 17, 1961.
- Would you now refer to the form 0-128, the acreage dedication plat, which I have handed to you, and I ask you to state when this form was filed and by whom?

The form was filed by -- apparently on September 5, 1961, by Carl W. Smith on behalf of Southwest Production Company.

- Mr. Smith being the production superintendent? Q
- Yes.
- Now, with respect to Question No. 1 on the acreage dedication plat which reads, "Is the operator the only owner of the dedicated acreage in the plat below?" What answer is given to that question?
 - "Yes." Â
 - What acreage was outlined on the plat?
 - A The entire east 320 acres.
 - Q Would you explain the apparent discrepancy?
- A I have only one explanation. I have cautioned them against doing this, and my advisement went unheeded.
- Er. Jones, are you familiar with the practices of the Q Oil Conservation Commission in the Aztec office?
 - A In respect to what?
 - In respect to the 0-105 and 0-128 forms. Q
 - No, sir.



Have you ever heard of the practice being followed by the Commission in the Amtec office of what their position is when the sereage dedication plat shows an answer as "no" to that ques-

No, sir, no, I have never concerned myself with the tion No. 1? filing of these. This is part of the drilling function; I have been retained by Southwest simply to handle the land matters.

Can you state to the Commission what inquiries Mr. Smith makes before he signs this form as to ownership of the acreage?

He has made no inquiries of me. He merely ascertains the title satisfactorily to the parcel of land on which he wishes

He apparently did not make such an inquiry in this case to drill. Q did he?

Would it be a reasonable assumption that he was neglect-No. A

No, I wouldn't say so because he has a map furnished ful in his duties? him which purports to show that Southwest acquired all this acreage except for the Millett and Coffey interest, and at that time, they had agreed to either lease or enter into an operating agreement with as.

Mr. Jones, with respect to the Trene Brown Well No. 1, do you know whether that wall has been tested and found capable of production in the Flora Vista-Mesaverúc pool?



I have been advised that it has actually produced. believe that previous testimony before the Commission, at which time the 320-acre spacing was set up, indicated that this well had produced -- no, maybe not, at least that it had been tested, if not produced.

- You cannot state definitely that it has been produced?
- No.
- Mr. Jones, do you know the date upon which Southwest Production Company first made application for compulsory pooling of this particular portion?

No.

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, application for force pooling was filed with the Commission on September 29, 1961, the well having been completed on September 17, 1961.

Is that the occasion when we then withdrew our application because we had entered into an agreement with the attorney for Mr. Coffey and Mr. Millett that they would sign an operating agreement?

Q The application to which I refor, Mr. Jones, is the application that came on for hearing.

That came on for hearing? Well, there was a prior application filed which we withdrew because Mr. Coffey and Mr. Millett, through their attorney, agreed to enter into an operating agreement for operations of their lands.

That application was withdrawn?



- A Yes.
- Mr. Jones, would you state the name of the well in the Q East half of Section 22 that is producing from the Basin-Dakota pool?
 - The Ollie Sullivan No. 1.
 - Would you state where that well is located?
- That well should be located in the Northeast of the Northeast of Section 22.

MR. MORRIS: I will ask the Commission to take administrative notice of the well file on the Ollie Sullivan Well No. 1.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take administrative notice of their file.

- (by Mr. Morris) I hand you the C-105 form, the well record of the Ollie Sullivan No. 1 and ask if that is the instrument that you have before you.
 - Yes.
- I also hand the well location and acreage dedication form C-128 on the subject well; is that the instrument I have just handed you?
 - Yes.
- Referring now to the form C-105, the well record, will you state to the Commission the date upon which the Ollie Sullivan Well No. 1 was commenced?
 - July 25, 1961. A
 - That was the date of completion?



- August 7, 1961. A
- ą I refer you now to the acreage dedication plat form Would you state to the Commission what date that form was filed and by whom?
 - July 24, 1961, by Carl Smith, production superintendent,
- In answer to Question No. 1, "Is the operator the only Q owner of the dedicated acreage outlined below?", what answer was given?

He gave the answer, "Yes." I might say, at that time we had negotiated with Mr. Coffey and Mr. Millett, at least through their attorneys, and they had agreed to him and Mr. Coffey leasing the lands. Subsequently, when we found he would not, we entered the force pooling action. The earlier information we had which was drawn upon the agreement between Southwest's attorney and the attorney for Mr. Millett and Mr. Coffey, that they would enter into an operating agreement covering those lands. At that time, the Shelby parcel and the others there were still yellig and subsisting leases. In my mind, I believe Carl Smith probably was acting apon this information when he said the entire 320 acres.

- Based upon your information that negotiations were pending, is that correct?
- Yes, and as a matter of fact, it was considered more than accordations, because I had an actual agreement to lease on the basis of \$50 an acre and 17% percent royalty with contain exclusive clauses providing we wouldn't drill on their land and cor-



tain requirements such as that. Between the time that I had such a document drawn and returned to them, they changed their minds and decided they would not lease. When I reproached them, or Mr. Millett, I was told only a mule and a post never changed their minds, that he was neither.

- Mr. Jones, can you state to the Commission, whether the Ollie Sullivan Well No. 1 has been tested and found capable of production in the Dakota formation?
- I have been so advised, but I do not know whether it has produced.
- Do you know the date when Southwest Production Company first applied for force pooling in the Dakota formation?
 - Ą No.

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, the record will show that the application just referred to was received by the Commission on October 11, 1961, the subject well having been completed on August 7, 1961.

- Is that the one that was withdrawn?
- No, sir, this was the one that eventually went to hearing.
- I remember there was one prior to that which we withdraw.
- MH. MCRRIS: If the Commission please, my cross examination is going to continue for some time. I note the hour of five minutes until 12:00. I would inquire if you wish me to contanue



or resume later.

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will recess for lunch until 1:30.

> (Recess taken at five minutes until 12:00.) (Hearing resumed at 1:30 p.m.

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come to order, please. Mr. Morris, will you proceed with your cross examination of the witness, please?

CONTINUED CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

- Mr. Jones, with respect to Case No. 2453, I believe that you testified that you made several efforts, reasonable efforts, to contact the Brimhalls and to secure their agreement to either communitize the land or to obtain a lease from them?
- In my opinion, I thought my efforts and proposals were reasonable. The Brithalls did not.
 - What was your latest offer to the Brimhalla?
- To lease, I offered them \$100 an acre and, I believe, 17% percent royalty.
 - Q And they refused?
 - A Yes.
 - \mathbf{Q} Do you have the laters address of the Brimhalls?
 - I can get it for you. Α
- Would you furnish that with the other information that we have asked for?



Q Now, are the Brimhalls the only non-consenting interest owners in the East half of 7,30,11?

A Yes, I would say there is some question that they may be non-consenting, because we have a lease from the Brimhalls which we acquired from a Mr. Juan Moya. Mr. Moya contends that he has a valid and subsistent lease. To prevent any quarrels, I attempted to lease all the land from the other parties and I was successful from all the parties except the Brimhalls.

Q So, it is the position of Southwest that they are the owner of the entire acreage except for twenty acres?

A For the purpose of this force pooling order, we do not feel that we should be force? I elect as to which lease we are claiming.

MR. VERITY: The address of Harold M. and Maleta Y. Brimhall is 6545 North First Place, Phoenix, Arizona.

- Q (by Mr. Morris) Nr. Jones, has a Dakota well been drilled in the East half of Section 7?
 - A You, sir.
 - Q What well is that?
 - A That should be the Ruby Jones No. 1, I suppose.
 - O There is that well located?
- A The would be in the Northeast quarter of the section, probably the Southeast Mortheast.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243 6691

MR. MCRRIS: I will ask the Commission to take administrative notice of their well file on Southwest Production Company's Ruby Jones Well No. 1.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take administrative notice of that.

- (by Mr. Morris) I hand you the C-105 form, the well record of the Ruby Jones Well No. 1. Is that the instrument you have in your hand?
 - Yes, sir.
- I hand you the well location and acreage dedication Q form C-128 on this well. Referring to those instruments, first, the well record, would you state upon what date that well was commenced?
 - The well was commenced on June 22, 1961.
 - What was the date of completion? Q
 - A It was completed July 7, 1961.
- Referring to form C-128, the acreage dedication plat, **Q** would you state when that form was filed with the Commission and by whom it was prepared?
- It was filed on June 21, 1961, signed by George L. Hoffman, production foreman.
- Now, in response to Question No. 1 on that form, "Is the operator the only owner of the dedicated acreage outlined on the plat below," what is the ensurer to that question?
 - The answer is, "Tos."



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

- Q What acreage is outlined on the plat?
- The entire East 320 acres.
- Could you explain this discrepancy?
- I don't know that there is any discrepancy. As I said, we have the lease covering the entire Southeast quarter, which we obtained from Juan Moya, which he contends is a valid oil and gas lease. Inasmuch as certain of the land owners have challenged it, I went out and attempted to obtain new leases from each of these. Southwest felt they would rather take another lease and pay the parties to be involved than to be involved in any litigation in the matter. We do have leases which cover the entire 320 acres, and the parties who signed the leases to us covering the Southeast quarter contend that they are valid and subsisting oil and gas leases. I am not prepared as a judge to say that Juan is wrong, that his leases are not valid and subsisting, because they may be.
- Mr. Jones, are you familiar with the Commission's order No. R-1991, entered on June 8, 1961, in Case No. 2288, being the application of Southwest Production Company for non-standard gas provation unit in the East half of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, excepting a 20-acre tract owned by the Brimhalls?
 - Yes, sir.
- That order established a 300-acre non-standard unit, did it not?
 - Yas.



5 G

- Now, that order having been entered on June 8, what did Q you say the date of that C-128 was?
 - The 0-128 is June 21.
- So, that was some time after the 300-acre unit had been established, was it not?
 - Yes.
- Which would indicate that the production foreman did not check with anyone as to what acreage was to be dedicated?
 - It would appear so.
- In all four of the cases that are here for consideration, it would appear that a full inquiry had not been made before the C-128 had been filed?
- I don't believe that is necessarily true. In the East half of Section 22, the only lands, at the time the notice was filed, that were not under lease to us were those held by Mr. Hallett and Mr. Coffey, and we supposedly had an agreement with Mr. Mallett and Coffey at that time, so that we should have been able to dedicate the 320 acres. As to the East half of 14, as I explained to you, we did have oil and gam leases from an individual which supported to cover those lands. It was not until after I had nade investigations into the matter that we decided the lease was probably void.
- Referring back, now, to the Ruby Jones Well No. 1, 18 It your information that that well has been drilled and completed and tested and found productive in the Cakota formation?



ARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

- Yen, sir. A
- Are you familiar with the date upon which the Southwest Production Company first applied for force pooling of the East half of Section 7 in the Dakota formation?

No.

MR. MCRRIS: If the Commission please, the records of the Commission will show that the application for pooling in this, of all interest in the East half of this Section 7 was filed with the Commission on November 14, 1961. Also, if the Commission please, some discussion was entered into this morning concerning an application that had been filed and withdrawn. I have that information available at this time. Mr. Jones, correct me if I am wrong. For the Cormission's information, the only three previous pooling cases that were filed concerning the East half of Section 23, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, which would involve Cases 2416 and 2446, that application was filed on August 14, and in Case 2318, Order R-2068, the Commission entered its order there on September 29, 1961, denying the application for compulsory pooling. That application was only with respect to the Dakoba formablen. So, that I said previously was an error. would not have any relationship to Case 2416, which relates to the Mesavarda, but would have relation only on Case 2446.

TW. VERTEY. I sight inquire if counsel recalls in that instance, although the application was denied as to what was left prior to the case bring board, it was dismissed as to the parties,



Coffey and Millett, I believe you should have a telegram in your file where we sent a telegram saying we would dismiss it as to those parties.

MR. MCRRIS: In Gase 2300, filed with the Commission, it was the application by Southwest Freduction Company for a nonstandard unit in the East half of Section 22 and it was not a pooling application. That was the application which was withdrawn.

MR. VERITY: I stand corrected. I believe that is correct. I thought it was force pooling. We ask that these two parties! property be set aside to form a non-standard unit without them.

MR. MCRRIS: That is correct. The request was excluding a thirteen-acre and twenty-acre tract in the East half of Section 22, belonging to Millett and Coffey, interest and Pan American. I do not know what interest Pan American had, but it was listed as one of the owners.

- (by Mr. Morris) Mr. Jones, let's talk a minute about supervision. In your experience in the oil business, what do you commonly understand the word supervision" to mean?
- A lattice is would be the can the goes out and checks the nells and the people who keep the records and such.
- Would it also kneeded the overhead expenses in the actual drilling of the well?



Q That would be part of the well cost itself, is that correct:

A That is the way I have treated it.

MR. VERITY: I wonder if I may interpose here. It might save everybody some trouble. With respect to supervision, South-west Production Company is only requesting here ten percent as supervision charges, ben percent of the total of drilling and completion. In other words, we are only asking for the minimum rather than anything further. Do I make myself clear?

MR. MORRIS: Ten percent of the well cost of drilling and completion for its supervision during the period of its life. Continuing along the same line, Mr. Jones, do you feel that setting a cost for supervision based upon a percentage of what the well cost is a reasonable way of armiving at the cost of supervision?

A I believe so; as I have explained before, we arrived at this percentage system through the system of Shell's bookkeeping, which, over thousands of wells, has arrived at these figures. Of course, they will be dependent upon the type of well and such things as that, but I believe that is a good way, but I see no reason why nottinent nousen't be willing to go along with actual cost if you wanted to assess the actual cost of supervision plus a cortain cost for bookingplay that noutd be necessatisted.

operating a well on a nonshly pasta?



A I don't have any ides. You would have the cost of your employees, plus his equipment which you would have to depreciate and prorate over a period of years. If you had just one well and had to hire a man to supervise just one well, I would imagine that your cost would be several hundred dollars a month.

One way of assessing the cost for these operating costs and supervision, one way of assessing those costs would be to take a percentage of production attributable to various interests rather than a percentage of well costs attributable to the interest?

A I suppose so, I don't know. That would be -- I should think it might be unfair in that manner because if you had an extremely lush well your parcentage of that production might be considerably in excess of your cost, or on the other hand, if you had a marginal well, it might be less.

- Q Now, when we are talking about operating costs over the life of the well, what items is it, what clements of those costs; is it the salary of the pumper?
 - a That would be one.
 - Q The sulbeherr
- A Right. His conveyance, his mode of conveyance would be unother.
- Q Hould you also with a charge for the maintaining of the district office of the sorpany?
 - No, blist is overwead.



E ELL MONTO DE DIGINESIA	Ų.	That	would	ે e	overhead
--------------------------	----	------	-------	------------	----------

- Ã Tes.
- Going back to the items that you might include within your well costs, that would be related to overhead. What items would you include in that? Salaries of the geologists and engineera?
 - Yes.
 - Costs of maintaining your district office?
 - Yes.
 - Over how long a time?
 - A For the life of the well.
- Q Wall, you do not know how long the life of the well is going to be?
 - A No.
 - So, how are you going to arrive at the well cost?
- That is rather difficult. That is why certain costs percentage is more equivable rather than the other type, where we state \$30, \$60, or \$100 a well per month.
- Included as part of well east, de you include any charge for interest?
- No, I thick possibly in the instance of force pooling that interest should be permitted, but the statute does not so provide; so, we have not included any such item.
- Q 30 the reli cost that Southwest Production Company has substitled, it respect to the four wells involved in these hearings,



what have been the elements of overbead which have been included in those?

- I haven't really studied the billings that have been presented to you. I don't know if they had any on there. Those were the actual cost, I believe, that was incurred from the actual drilling and supplies that have been used in the drilling of the well. I don't recall that they did include any item of overhead.
- I don't recall either, Mr. Jones, that is what I am wondering about. In order for the Commission to enter an order and make a definite provision with respect to payment of well cost by the non-consenting owners, they are going to have to arrive at some final and definite figure on which to base the proportionate charges to be made and my question is, if you have continuing charge for overhead, how are you going to ever arrive at a definite figure?
 - It will be very difficult.
 - Do you have any suggestions to make?
- Vs could -- there are two ways to go: First, we could arbitrarily set a sum for everhead, which is normally done in your operating agreement; or second, you could go on simply on the bants of the Hell entered tod to you by Southwest, because you have requested that they submit you a statement of well costs.
- Fig. Tonge, it digiting up the proceeds from production that comes from a parthorder well, and I correct in saying that you would take the gross amount, take off your royalty interest



from the cost and then deduct your takes, or do you deduct your taxes first?

- What is it you are trying to determine?
- I am trying to determine how the breakdown on the proseeds from production are distributed.
- Well, your division order generally provides that the party will pay taxes. So, you would then -- or their share of the taxes, at any rate. So, you would deduct from that the royalty and any tax charge that would be attributable to the working interest of the other parties.
- Now, is it not also a common practice to deduct your operating and handling expenses before you make a distribution to the working interests?
 - Certainly those would be against --
- Thin in done customarily regardless of the expressed provision of the pooling order, is it not?
- I don't know about that. I should think it would have A to be in line with the contract between the parties.
- i am balking about the mituation where we have a nonconsenting interest.
- A. I Sent's boom, we haven't distributed only proceeds yet. I should may, offboud, that would not be done. I should say the distributing would be in comformance with the Commission's order.
- In the Pop to telle tach a distribution, you are going to have be know the expet share of non-consenting interests, are you

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M PHONE 243 6691



not?

- 1 If there are non-consenting owners.
- If the Southwest Production Company does not know the exact amount to be distributed to a non-consenting interest, Mr. Coffey, for example, if the Commission does not spell out in its order upon what basis are you going to make that?

We would require Mr. Coffey to submit abstracts to us which will determine the interest in the land he has.

MR, VERITY: I wonder if I might interpose in the response at this point. The situation of Mr. Coffey, if this Commission force poels, will not be any different from any of the other parties who are entitled to be paid for production from the unit in question. Each and every person must satisfy the party who is charged with making the payment, that he is entitled to receive the money that is to be paid to him. Now, if by any reason, the party who is taking the payment, either the pipeline company, if they make it, or in the case of gas Jolia, sometimes the operators make it, this party must know that persons to whom he pays the money is ontibled to receive it. If he makes a tistake in that regard, the penalty he has is he has got to pay the other can also be sufficiently the substraction to this regard, with regard to any party the is force pooled, will not be any different from the royalty amount. The working interest in it. They dill have to take the syllence of their evnership.

(by Mr. Norda) Ye. Jones, proceeding on what Mr.



full, I don't know that there has been any sums paid out. Getting specifically down to Ar. Coffey's situation, there have been none paid, but I would imagine, otherwise, if there had been, Bouthwest would be in a position of stake holder.

it would be possible to eserow those funds, would it mos, or pay them take the court jurisdiction, subject to determinacton of interess:

a would imagine, if we can arrive at some basic figure for Mr. Coffey's interest, which varies considerably, there are a number of considerable differences in opinion as to what Mr. Coffey owns.

Now, if you are whichng to pay him on the basis of ten seros and he draims dixeeen, would you go should and pay him on the basis of con and endrow the remaining and questioned proceeds shat would be astribatable to the questionable six acres?

I would bay, offhand, -- I have not discussed this with Southwest Production Conquery. We was want Mr. Coalley's abstracts verified to carrent date, because he has been accus busing buying quier gim could brow poor a sho reg have or hay not have the unighearing sames. We want the absences workfied to present day on to ris broads. To make go on their or no are mining to pay the column column and the column and ne has vasid title to. It he chartenges that position, then we



FARMINGTON, N. M.

may have to fine at loter plan for Mr. Soffer and other parties whose interests sight be confined.

- it not, something in the master of an interpreader even?
 - A It might.
- Along the same line, Mr. Jones, in cases and instances such as we are goin; to have of Abas Hassan, what is going to happen to proceeds that would be attributable to his interest?

 Are you going to hold them forever?
- A I have discussed that with Southwest. They are agreeable to paying those into Court or, if you should prefer, to designate a financial institution, they would be willing to pay them to any such institution that you might determine.
 - ? An escrew arrangement, is their what you mean?
- A lifthet is what you have in mind. They do not claim any of the share, whey are parfectly willing to dispose of it or to his credit in accordance with your instructions.
- The walls to which you have bestified, was, from the data that we have already, that is already in the record concerning when the acts was felling when they made completed, when the applicable for posting was fixed, and so forth, is it not true that the applicable applicable to the formal and applicable to the formal applicable of production for a land but defined, completely, and capable of production for a land but defined, completely, and capable of production for a land but defined, completely, and

LBUQUERQUE, N. M.



Would you say that by drilling the well prior to coming to the Commission to obtain pooling orders, that Southwest Production Company had already imposed all of the alak?

Not all of it, on the basis, as I broke the risk down earlier, into three component parts. I believe that is probably a fair analysis of the elements of risk: the drilling and completing of that well had disproved two of the elements at least. It shows you were lucky enough to bit, first the Dakota formation, and secondly, not to have lost your well during the course of drilling of said well. It does not, in my opinion, disprove the fact that the risk of those two elements in fact existed at the time you commenced the well.

- Southwest Production Company was not assured of obtaining a pooling erder from the Commission, was it, or what the provisions in the order might have been?
 - Mr. A
- So, at the tire they entered into the drilling of the well, there as no assurance that pooling orders would ever be in atteck?
 - That is stopt
- Therefore, Southwest Troduction Occupacy was, by the very nature of things, accounting a risk?
 - Money of the operation proble.
 - IN. MORRES: I believe that is all.



BY MR. NUTTEE:

Mr. Jones, I just have a couple of questions relative to supervision of these wells. Now, your well file which you filed with the Commission on several of these, maybe all four of them, contain certain amprovisor, salaries on he draid has and completion of the wells. Some engineers calaries were on there, some foremens salaries and so for the

A I believe that would fall within the category of overhead. I didn't know ...

- It was included in well cost.
- A That would normally be true.
- Q You would ask for ten percent of the original cost for supervision of tells throughout the life?
 - A Mes, sin.
- You would, in effect, have too percent supervisory cost to add in as supervision in the future?
- The vell, the uslavies you entered into, those televies are people whom you use to deleast a letter or not to deleast and there to della not in where course to della not to complete your well.

 I believe they are properly thoughthis as le part of the cost of the well itself.
 - Complete the state of the converted of the converted to the state of the converted the converted to the conv



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE,

what you said correctly is that it is pour opinion that this ten percent, which Southwest has requested here, the ten percent of the original well cost, is actually an aroltrary figure without any real basis?

It has a real basis in the fact that over thousands of wells, certain of the companies on the Wast Coast, mainly companies on the West Coast, not in this area but on the West Coast, have worked out percentage factors for those items on the basis of that it will more truly represent the actual cost to the company than the manner in which it is handled in this area, on that form of accounting, rather than arbitrarily setting a figure for so many dollars per well each month. Those companies, in some instances, have excessive and, in most instances, will not be the true cost of supervising the well.

Mr. Jones, why does it wither have to be percentage of the well cost or a list fixed cost; why can't it be the actual operating cost each month deducted from the receipts for sale of gas?

I would imagine that this practice has grown up at a Leans of simplifying the accounting procedure of a company, so that they would impossible are pertain libers that will be charged; I do not cealere Combiness with have any objection to your giving us the result bess the sine life of the desertify as to desire, enough that it will regarde, I aughne, the introduction of some tain accounting practices which they have not, at the present time,



that will be part of the working interest of the well borne by the working interest owners. That is all we are attempting to do is to determine what percentage or what figure the working interest owners share should be.

- Q Mow, the working interest owner, by that you mean Southwest froduction Company with the 300 me was in the unit?
- A plas the other parties, but Southwest, owning and operating a series of wells, would not break it down as to that individual well. The cost of supervision, their non who is supervising the wells, would of course supervise several wells or -- I mean, he would not just a pervise one well. I doubt very such if this would be problemal. I think that is the reason this practice has grown of althor metting on arbitrary figure of so many delians or, as on the Meak Coast, after piting so relate to persenting of your sect of drilling and completing the well.
- The unit. Parties the are force pooled are 70 term units. From the \$2,000 ground makes pooled for the \$2,000 ground makes pooled for the \$2,000 ground makes pooled for the \$2.000 ground makes pooled for the \$2.000 ground makes pooled to the \$2.
 - A Richell
- On the one of a latent the opened in one to the working awase; you or only be take off and of the original teaches percent of the original teaches percent of the original teaches percent of the original teaches.
 - No, girt eyer blan cork that the



Commission determines in him sharge.

- O In other words, you are going to distribute the gross profit from the well, week the tax and royalty?
 - A And the monies the cost that you permit us to pay.
- Q Yes, I understand that. You stated that this twentyfive to thirty-five percent that was arrived at by one company as
 being a supervision cost. Now, that was based on the original
 cost of the well, correct?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q Was that on a well that had a short life or long life or a short-lived oil well or a long-lived gas well?
- A These are on gas wells, especially the higher figures of 35 percent, is on gas wells, where you have extensive facilities to handle the gas and any of liquid produced.
- You say the 25 or 35 percent was based on California figures, is that correct?
 - A Yes.
- Now, where you have a voluntary agreement where them may be a consisty of 100 percent or 200 percent for not paying their share of the cost in the well in advance, I think Mr. Morris covered this, but I will ack you again just in ease. In there over any interest in addition to that 100 or 300 percent penalty?
 - A Mo.
- 2 So, by virtue of the voluntum agrapions, it may be a gootlemen's agreezent that the included come interest?



LBUDUEROUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON N. M. PHONE 325-1182 any interest figure. There are interest provisions, of course, in your operating research. If any of the parties fail to pay the same assessed to then unthin a pertain time, then those sums may bear inverse. Samerally it is set as six percent per annum. On the state income, we past set as in percent per annum. On the state income, we past set a fact right factor of 100, 200, or whatever is might ed, to compensate jud for maying advanced your money, and it would repay you for naving taken the risk.

Also, for inverses which you might have adductated on your money during a period of repayment. That would be one of the items which you would be reimbursed for out of that factor of the risk.

- ture in establishing this force possing subs and limiting risk to 50 percent, was contemplating the case where you might have all three elements of risk which you have enumerated, present?
- history of the act, so I do not know what, exactly, they did have in which.
- The Shap wave can explorately size of addition where Sta two a heat not been defined.
- A 2 M. Love the Markov, and Fundally yet can force pool at may force, cident offer the week had been delabled to after and the risk ractor, up to in present, may be gained. So, it would appear we has show they have no it many aboose to eath the three clerents of cisk, if not it three clerents of cisk, if not it three clerents of cisk, if not it three



The come contemplating the case where all three elements would be present and you have the third one present at this time?

I bolieve so.

श्वार भागामा स-That is all.

Does anyone else have a question of this

withous

All All Lung: I have a few questions,

BY MR. VERITY:

- Mr. Jones, do you conceive any difference in the supervision of a well in On lifethin and in San Juan County?
- I would imagine it would be greater here in San Juan County than in Califfornia. You move greater distances and have more wild country to cover than it is generally true in California. Also, I would say iron my experiences I have had in the past two weeks of trying to get off the highway, you also have a greater risk or yearlay ap automotive adulpment.
- Mr. Jones, Co you have any way of browing or proportaining for metals sho too below of Abas Massur and D. M. Longstree's are:
- I wave but with the confect only the cosa I referred to. I do not builties at the training formation, even if I were able to contact them, (letter here that I pould be able to deforming who his heles were.



witness.

An. HOLLID. I do not care whether I go first or last.

int, vilulate of the not near I had finished with ear my evidence. I have some exhibits I would like to introduce if there are no objections, from the Examiner Hearing, merely the exhibits that were introduced there. I believe they might be helpful. I would like to introduce those in this case. With that, I am through with my evidence.

MR. FOR FER: Are there any further questions of this witness? You may be excused.

(.ithess excused.)

Are there any objections to the introduction of the exhibits from the Examiner hearing?

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, in order to introduce these exhibits, a think he should identify them, who prepared them and what they are, because otherwise we would have to refer to some of the testimony in the prior case.

MR. VERTTY: Can we stipulate so that?

Md. Monkels: Yes, I would stipulate with you on that.

MR. VARITY: I think the exhibits will speak for themselves as to what they are.

Fit. MORALS: Do you reel a stipulation will take care of who prepared them or were they just sape?

a. Venily: the only thing was referring to is place



greatto. 5 T helinto whild be helpful. it is really threatering, but the store they were prepared by Mr. Jones.

MR. JONES: They were either prepared by me or under my supervision.

ME, MARRIE I will stipulate with you on that.

MR. POTUBER: The axhibits will be ando part of the record.

MR. . ORNIE: If the Commission plause, I would like to make a statement, if Hr. Varity has no objection to me going first.

MA. VEMILY. That is fine.

MA. MONRIE: I think in these cases the Commission should be fully mare of the problems they are being called upon to decide, perhaps for the first time, since we have been operating under the new compulsor, posling law shar was adopted by the 1960 - 61 legislature. One of the problems that has been expressed here today, which is opylous, is just what interest the Consiluation angula pool and has the pooling order abould affect the pooling of those talegoess. In order to one to a solution to the protect, I draw that we should corefully read the provisions of one postage war, blast, I would also be point out What I lear that the Contractor and I at particles jurisdice thomas fact sedem to her the perce to cheer a pooring esdet, that the interpolating in od, the numbershar interested oring parted, have due erroth mon pourlie. Rem, this would seem to



PHONE 325-1182

be an obvious thing; since the pooling application has to be brought out, obviously there are some owners that have not agreed, but I think the wording, und I will, if you will indule me, i would read from the first paragraph of the statute: Where there are various owners within a prorated unit, they may validly agree to pool their interests. Amere, however, such owner or owners have not agreed to poor their inverests, and so forth, the commission has the right to pool them. The working there of 'not agreed to poor I think, has the contention that some effort has been hade to secure an agreement of those non-consenting interests before pooling can be ordered by the Commission. I think that the Commission should realize that the power given to it by this force pooling law is an extraordinary power and should be exercised with some caution. Proceeding on that premise , I think that the reasonable interpretation of the law and the phrases that I have just read, would require the Commission to inquire in every case as to what efforts have been made to secure the voluntary agreement of all interests, all non-consenting interests that are being popled by virtue of their order, any order that the Commission right enver. I think that the Consission, as I said be fore, a think, Tirst, that the Commission has to find a satisfactory juripaletional race that some effort his been have to secure an agreement of these part, or realiste to the the term to part their. flow, in torself comment, there were from rate which are

known, has good demant four a them. To other lestances, there are-



PHONE 325-1182

interest a narticular unknown narty may that the Conds thou decild cool interests where the owner has first, as to interests this are known, where the owner has offered reasonable terms to lease or communitize, and that particular interest has refused. If thick the Countssion can also pool an invesced dispre the conserver excess of the Associate Wiser atomics are unknown and ressemble efforbs have been aske to locate such a person. Talk is a could occurrence, where you have unknown heirs. For instance, I whink that the Commission can validly pool interests where the owners, unidentified, are unknown after a distgent search has been lade, occause, in all of these cases, all you are asking of the operator who wants to butter the pooling act, is that he has made every reasonable effort to find the person in order to offer him a chance to lease his acreage or communitize it in these categories. There she owners have not agreed, I think the provisions of the statutes are plain. However, I believe that the Commission should not pool inversely where by their very nature, because of some done to be the ster they are an interest, they are jude a challent in the acreage involved; then the Commiddles should and pool diam. Independing colours of the tary Dave, in chance these contributes to these interests to appeal As I unic terope I think the commission work, he to each interest, find chat to has not much.



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325.1182

are to be made, the commission, should be very soluctions to pool any interest which has not seen given a clear out opportunity to Join on a voluntary plant. Now, one of the questions that the Commission is being salled upon to decide is how the pooling order is going to read, whether the order is going to reel all interests within the andt, manerar those interests may be, and this is the way it is done in a master of other states that have some pulsory pooling laws, or whether the Commission is going to enumerate each non-consenting inveres, and spell out how saids of an interest that person owns and make some definite provision with respect as to how the proceeds from the well are to be distributed to that interest owner. Now, as I said carrier in the day, I think shar our sompularry positing law requires that we do it in the latter manner.

keading again from the law, it reads: 'Such pooling orders of the Commission small make definite provisions as to any owner, or owners, who elects not to pay his proportionate shape in advance for the pro rata reimburbe ant solely out of production to the parties advancing the cost of development --and back. As I read that provision of the war, at dead require the Countries to apply one one Various inverests being poored the bull to cheeced out that has and the court of the sell are to be appointed out. But, which he no way it going to not as a jurisdiktus. 3. bijus ji lin Jes iz kelj kelj keljua in estating in erder and or is, but the there is an upling is proceed upon the owl-



ICE, Inc.
FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

dence that is not not look to so the apparent in the case. In the application are get that A is the same of "A" amount of interest and is it the same of a manual of according there is the basis upon which the commission what ender his order, providing there is no dispute. If there is a dispute, then the matter has to be resolved in a court. Competent jurisdiction should not be made by the Commission.

Coffey as all to be have enabled and so and foodbased Production
Company claims that he only has ten. Now, in a situation like
that, I do not know how the Commission can enter any reasonable
order without busing it upon an escape provision of some sort or
paying proceeds attributable to that interest into court to be determixed at a later time. But if the Commission can spell out
what interests are being proceed, what dispute, if any, there is
as to the entention of these various interests and what shall be
done with the proceeds attributable to that interest, I think it
is upon the Commission to the timb, under the provisions of a pooling law.

Now, I would agree with the applicable that it would solve all the problem for both if we entered no order politics all nine and interests of the birth of the politics because then problem for our dist. If you have any property, you just hold the processes and you no plong producing the full 390 sames, the allocation on the and half the being on the uell.



CRUBUEROUE, H. M.

PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243-6691 This percurate must be ablitted. However, I believe the expressed provinced as and positing functiff promises the Commission from entering such an order.

with receive to the risk involved in deliling the well, it is hard for we be see now any element of risk exists if the operator was ultiling to abbune all the risk before it came to the Commission to seek a potting ormer; but it destining realize shat though dans not a made variable or opinions upon bits subject. I Would Share, nowever, that he the proper procedure had been followed in filling the form 0-120, the motice of intention to drill, each of the subject wells would have been conditioned upon a pooling order or upon one formulation or a non-standard unit before an willowaure hould be assigned to the well and a babhit that if proger l'oris est anic ease alle de l'actif need bai cel-c amre' req have this problem up the present time of exping to decide whether the risk was going to be allowed or not. At there was any infury to it or any loss suffered by the operator, I submit that it may Well have been caused by les own negalgence in filing proper forms in this case. In normal cases, i would certainly recommend that some risk in arways ariowed where popular actualty is sought before one weak an avalance. and that they nonever, at as nard for

The soft factor of the least the first coefficient problem to de-



mut cide. 1 2 3 3 2 e. and like of the and angerement of these supervision charges so that he wall re apold a respondite basis and will need give an undue duvantage to climar but operater or to consending interests. In 1986, I think that this may annihing of the sciution which of the engle poolers are price, he will encourage distributed, amonderage bin operator to bring a pooling act, and jet at the same time be upon such terms that a nonconsenting interest will not have an incentive to hold out on the In some cases, it has well to that our pooling orders ear sive to a are unrealisated with respect to the cost that to The largertive is the tenselikee to lease or non-consenting owner. T Withk the Sommission should enter its order valid lease. in the attent band, ្នុងគ្នា 453 Group relater back on the one continues and I mentioned in respect to low the interests are to be pooled and is secret, should be project, chould exceedily apoll out each aline all unlegged interests or without ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243 6691 git extension within the with '- order to avoid what might voll from our to exponence improdopt located practices. 33 an operator knows that he can get pooling orders, pooling all adviced interacts, he sight be something less than completely diligout, toing sure that he has solved all of his title proble &



NGTON, N. W.

and has signed up all of the unleased interests before he drills his wells because he can come to the Commission and get a pooling order that solves his problems. I think this is one of the risks that the Commission would be interjecting into the pooling situation if it pooled all mineral interests without specifying the various ones.

I believe that is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Thank you. Mr. Verity?

MR. VERITY: May it please the Commission, I will endeavor to be brief, but I do have some things to say and a little law I would like to read to you.

It is difficult for me to understand why all of a sudden we have got all of the force pooling problem. Prior to the time of the last legislation, we had a force pooling statute and the Commission entered orders under the same general law and exactly the same notice with which you now call the pooling applications for hearing. These orders pooled all interests. I need not call the Commission's attention to all of these, but so the record will reflect it, allow me to cite one that I have at hand, which is Order No. R-1880, that was issued a short time before this amendment of the present act. It allows force pooling in 320 acres of gas prorated unit, gives 125 percent of all production that is not leased without reference to names or any particular persons. I would like for Order R-1880 to go into the record. Now, at the session of the last legislature and prior to



that, the oil and gas industry of New Mexico was aware of the fact that there was something about their force pooling statute that was inadequate; specifically these were twofold: One was there was some question, and some doubt as to whether or not the force pooling statute of New Mexico was adequate to force pool an undivided interest in a unit as contra-distinguished from a separate parcel within the unit that was off by itself or someone owned all of it. This had never been answered. It had been more or less ignored, but everyone was aware of the fact that the order might be invalid if it force pooled such an interest. New Mexico force pooling statute made no application whatsoever for a risk factor. At least a portion of the industry felt it should have one. By a committee appointed by the New Mexico Oil and Gas Association studied the question of amending and reworking the force pooling statute. That committee came forth with the present statute that we have, I believe almost word for word, except that it did include a provision that risk would be included as an item of reasonable cost, and that was stricken by the Commission. I happen to know a little about that committee, because I was on it. They went to Oklahoma and picked up the Oklahoma statute, and with it as a model or a norm, we used it to draft the statute that is presently the New Mexico statute. Looking backward, it seemed to me like an intelligent thing to do, but it has caused some confusion. At the time, it seemed like it was well advised, because it was a body of law that interpreted that



and made it valid. We also had its many years of experience, or so it seemed to the committee, having that statute applied in Oklahoma. Particularly, I would like to point out to the Commission that a part of the language that seems to cause us trouble at this juncture, particularly the language which says, "where, however, such owner or owners have not agreed to pool their interest, and where one such separate owner, or owners, who has the right to drill has drilled or proposes to drill a well on said unit to a common source of supply --" then you shall force pool. That language is word for word out of the Oklahoma statute. The Oklahoma statute also has got that where they have not agreed to pool, the Commission shall force pool.

I would like to very briefly cite an Oklahoma case which happened. I refer to the Oklahoma Corporation Commission's order which appears in Wakefield vs. State, Oklahoma Supreme Court case reported in 306, P 2D, 305, 1957 and embodied in the decision of the Oklahoma order. It is as follows: "It is therefore ordered by the Corporation Commission", the commission of the state of Oklahoma, "one, that the Texas company be and here is authorized to drill and produce a well, with production of natural gas from the Morle Sands and a common source of supply...", "and that a full allowable of production therefrom, that all persons owning leasehold interests within said space unit shall have the right to participate in the drilling of said well and in production therefrom, upon the proper payment by proportionate shares



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325.1182

of the cost and completion of the said well. The sum of \$177,000 is hereby fixed as cost of said well." They go on to provide that if they do not make the payment, they give a lease on the property. In this particular law suit and appeal, do you know what the man was unhappy about? He was appealing, he was unhappy because the Commission did not give him the privilege and permission to participate in the well and to be penalized the 150 percent of the total cost. He said, "That is a right I ought to have. ' All this application here is asking is that it be granted 125 percent. In Oklahoma, we say that is a harsh provision, where they actually take a lease away from him if he does not pay. In the case of the New Mexico statute, it is watered down. This was the wisdom of the legislature. We do not blame the legislature. This was all that was asked of the legislature, but we say we should not emancipate the provisions of the statute because there is language in which we think we should apply requirements that do not exist. The Oklahoma statute has never been interpreted in that way. We do not think this Commission should so interpret it. I was somewhat amazed to read these cases to find there was no Oklahoma case Wherein Someone had confronted the Commission and said, "I did not have an actual notice of this hearing of this order and therefore this is not valid." But although the Oklahoma statute has now been in force and effect, I believe fifteen years, this present one, considerably in excess of ten years; in spite of this and in spite of the fact that all of their orders have been interim, wherein they



PARMINGTON, N. M.

merely give publication after the application is filed. of this fact, I did not find one situation that had gone to the Supreme Court of Oklahoma. I say the reason for this is that it is not a real problem and it is not a real difficulty and we should not make it one here. Mississippi also has a similar pooling statute to the one that we have here. It is very close to the Oklahoma and New Mexico statutes. Mississippi has not had this particular point exactly before it, but I have found that the state of Louisiana has considered this particular point. If you will, I am talking about whether or not this Commission has a right to enter an order interim or that everyone that owns an interest in a particular interest be given notice of hearing by public notice in Santa Fe County and the land wherein the land subject to the force pooling action. In this lies that is particular case, and I refer to Ohio Oil Company vs. Kennedy, a recent law, 1947, reported in 28 So. Rep. 2nd 504, the matter arose because of the fact that one party had a reserve interest in the minerals of his land. If there was no production of these minerals for a period of ten years, he got them back. If there was production in the ten years, the party owned them throughout the duration of production. The state of Louisiana's Commission entered an order that force pooled these particular lands. It said this ten acres is placed in a unit with the well that is going over on the other 80 acres. That well was drilled and started producing oil and gas within the ten years, but the man who re-



FARMINGTON, N

served his rights said, "The force pooling order is not valid; therefore, my ten acres is not being produced; therefore, it comes back to me." A party convened for this ten-year term does not get a right to keep it. Among other things, he said, specifically, "the order is not valid because I didn't have notice". What did the law do with regard to it? The Supreme Court said, I quote from this page 507 from the Court session section 5B of the act 157 of 1940, Dart's statute, 4741.15, on the question of notice reads as follows: No rules, regulation, or order, including change, renewal, or extension thereof shall, in the absence of an emergency, be made by the commissioner under the provisions of this act, except after a public hearing upon at least ten days! notice given in the manner and form as may be prescribed by the Commission . . " If you will, please, that is exactly what has been done in this case. We have caused notice to be given in the manner that this Commission has prescribed, and I continue to quote from it to show you that notice was given, order No. 35, certified copy of which is annexed to the pleadings, has the following to say on the question of notice: "Pursuant to power delegated to act 157 of the Louisiana Legislature for 1940, following publication of notice of hearing not less than ten days prior to said hearing in the Baton Rouge State Times, the official state journal, and a newspaper of general circulation, published in East Baton Route parish, and in the Hayneaville News, a newspaper of general circulation published in Claiborne parish . . . " So,



N. M.

NUERGUE, N. M. VE 243-6691 what do we have? We have there an interm notice and publication in two newspapers, the one in the capital of the state, the one where the land lies. They relt that this was good and sufficient notice of all the interest within the drilling unit. The Court said, with regard to this case, that the notice given was good and sufficient and they held that the order was valid and it was drawn in rem to all persons that had any interest within the 80 acres, in spite of the fact that that person did not know about it and did not agree to it.

If the oil and gas industry is going to keep abreast of the times, which it has been doing, it is necessary for the force pooling statute to keep abreast of the conservation methods that are in practice in the state. If we did not have any conservation, we would not have need for force pooling. If you please, if this Commission were not interested in seeing that unnecessary wells were not drilled, then we would have no need for the force pooling statute; but a regulation of the number of wells to be drilled into one common source of supply, into one pool, is a necessary thing for this Commission to consider; and the Commission does consider it and with regard to the Mesaverde-Flora Vista and Basin-Dakota formations, this Commission makes a prorated unit consisting of 320 scres should be one well drilled in it. If we are going to say one well can be drilled in it on divided or undivided interests, they have got to force pool. This is exactly the problem, If we take a congested area like Aztec and much of the area that



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

is subject to the Basin-Dakota gas pool, you have got a congested situation. You have an extremely legal situation, as evidenced in this case, as demonstrated here today; and it is necessary, if we are not just going to take these areas where we have congestion! and draw a circle around them and say they cannot be developed, no one can get any of the gas that underlies it. If we are not going to do that, we must go to a force pooling order that is in line with what we have developed up to this point. Right up to the time that the amended statute came into effect, we did not have any problem with the right of in rem orders. I suggest that there is no problem now. With regard to that, I would like to point out that the Mississippi Court, in the case of Superior Oil vs. Suite, 59 so. 2nd 85, a 1952 Mississippi Supreme Court case, it was suggested to the Court that the order was not valid because they had a clause in it similar to the one that we have here, which said if they had not agreed, then the Commission could enter a spacing order. This appeal suggested that this was not adequate. The appellant said, "I have got to agree, this is a necessity before the Commission could enter its order." And the Court, in this case, interpreting the stadlar provision said, "This is not necessary. It is evident from the very fact that these parties are here before the Court at this time, that they muld not agree." In so ruling, we find this statement by the Court "Section 10 A and C regulres that the parties have not agreed to integrate their interests, and have failed to agree. Clearly,



the board's findings that the parties have not so agreed is correct. The testimony outlined above, the admission of the appelleds' and appellants' attorneys, and the fact that this law suit is before this court, makes it manifest that this finding of the board is supported by the overwhelming evidence." We think there is no sinister implication in the phrase "have not agreed."

May it please the Commission, the phrase "have not agreed", you must have tried to agree and have been unable to agree. We think that this record shows clearly that good faith and reasonable effort was made to form a 100 percent unit in this case. The applicant here has contacted everyone that they can contact who has an interest in it. They have a lot of problems with regard to it. If the area is to be developed, there must be attention given to the force pooling statute which allows a party who owns an undivided interest to go ahead and either drill his well or file an act proposing to drill his well and to have every interest in the unit force pooled, the same as is done in Oklahoma under the same language that we have.

Let me turn for a moment to the question of risk, then I want to read you from an Oklahoma case and I am through. I would like to point out specific language of this statute: "Where, however, such owner or owners have not agreed to pool their interests, and where one such separate owner, or owners, who has the right to drill, has drilled or proposes to drill a well -- ", the Commission shall force pool. After we set this up, either the



person who has drilled or person who proposes to drill has got a right to a force pooling order, we come down and we find out what goes into the force pooling order. "Such pooling order of the Commission shall make definite provision as to any owner, or owners, who elects not to pay his proportionate share in advance for the pro rata reimbursement solely out of production to the parties advancing the cost of the development and operation which shall be limited to the actual expenditures required for such purpose not in excess of what are reasonable, but which shall include a reasonable charge for supervision and may include a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of such well, which charge for risk shall not exceed 50 percent of the non-consenting working interest owner or owners pro rata share of the cost of drilling and completing the well."

What wells are we talking about? The well that he either has drilled or he proposes to drill, and I submit that the statutes accurately and exactly refer to either situation. I would offer to submit to this Commission that it is undisputed in this case to the effect that there has been a wisk run in this case. I submit to you that risk was run when this well was drilled; even though that risk is now passed, it was a risk and it is a part of the cost of that well, just as surely as the cutting of the hole or the placing of the pipe in this well is cost to that well, and it wout be borne because the party who drills wells will find he comes up with dry ones even where he



Whoever drills where he does not think it is going to produce? We have found evidence, undisputed thinks he is going to produce. wan who drills a well or proposes to drill a well is entitled to In addition evidence, that risk was run. an amount for any risk he has in drilling the well. to that, we have the risk that every oil and gas producer lives With from one day to the next and that is that the production hay not go to its end. Now, there is not a lawyer practicing in FARMINGTON, N. M. FARMINGTON, N. M. FARMINGTON, N. M. the oil and gas field that has not had clients go broke because they have miscalculated what the production from a well will be. Whereas, in San Juan County, and in this case, I hope, DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. the Basin-Dakota and Mesaverde-Flora Vista will go on to their final end of what is the very best that is hoped for it. There Is not one of us who is not aware of the fact that two or three or five years from now, it may be a grave disaster. I would cite to this Commission the Totah-Gallup oil pool. When it was prepared for temporary spacing orders on areas, which we wanted to make 80 acres, in spite of that fact, in one year when we came back, If you will recall, the calculations of reserves, during that year, had gone way down hill and they had to be curtailed drastically. This points out and points up what we have submitted to you as a risk cactor really and setually is 25 percent and has not yet been known. To one yet knows whether or not we are going to ALBUQUEROUF, N. M.
ALBUQUEROUF, GG.3.1
PHONE 2A3 GG.3.1 be correct or upons. We think that a rink has been involved; we think that as parcent is an absolute bare minimum.

FARMINGTON, N

To close, I would like to read to the Commission, very briefly, some language from the Oklahoma Supreme Court, in the case of Anderson vs. Corporation Commission 327 Pacific Second 69. That is a fairly recent case, 1957. Oklahoma, as I am sure this Commission is aware, pioneered much of the conservation legislation with regard to oil quantities. They have probably done more than any other state and in going into this reason of why force pooling is necessary, I would like to close with this quotation: "Petroleum products have, in less than two generations, become most vital in the life and industry of the entire world. They have, by reason thereof, become probably the most important of natural resources. It was only natural that with the increase in importance and use, the necessity for conservation was recognized. To curtail over-production and waste for the benefit and protection of the general public, restraints had to be placed around the individual's rights to develop and produce beyond the demand or need. The only logical method of restraint, other than limitation of production per well, was the cortailment of drilling by exercise of the lease pool. They evolved the well spacing laws, but with well spacing alone, the object of curtailment was met, although often at the expense of serious inequalities and inequities between the various mineral owners and the lessees. Under such primary restraints, when Ellison (the applicant for forced pooling in the case) drilled a well on the 40 acres on which he owned an interest, Anderson (the non-consenting party) would have



no rights whatever therein, his ownership being of an interest in an adjoining 40 acres. Thus, consideration of the correlative rights of such owners and lessees became a necessary part of the legislation. The results of the acts authorizing unitization and pooling in each common source of supply in order that the exercise of the police power in the conservation of natural resources would not affect too serious an unbalancing of correlative rights."

Anderson, in this case, was unhappy again because he did not have the right to participate in it and pay 150 percent. We have only asked 125 percent and in saying that Anderson had the right to his force pooling under the force pooling act of the Commission of Oklahoma. After that introduction, they said that the order complained of did not constitute a taking of property of Anderson in any way. It granted him the right to participate in the production from the well on Ellison's property, but on condition that certain requirements were met.

I want to say in this case that if there is any party, even at this juncture, who within a reasonable period of time from this date or from the date of the order that the Commission issues, say within thirty days as a reasonable time, desires to come in and pay their part of the cost, Southwest Production Company will be very happy to take it and will be satisfied, irrespective of the fact that they have incurred an run risk in drilling of those wells, and so we would have no objection to this Commission entering an order which finds the cost of drilling and completing the



well and says to the non-consenting owners, "You will pay 125 percent plus supervision out of production or pay your cost in cash within a reasonable period of time from this order." We think this Commission, if we are to have orderly development and protect the correlative rights of everyone who is in a unit, must enforce the statute with the force pooling order.

One more thing: There is not a thing in the application of one force pooling order. It is not a thing in the world but another instrument in the record of the title of the particular tract of land that is to be considered by the party who is going to drill to say who is going to be paid and can be given its consideration right along with any other kind of instrument. This does not create a problem unless we make one.

That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity, you made reference to an Oklahoma order, in fact you read from it. Do you know whether or not that order covers an existing well, one that has already been drilled?

MR. VERITY: I am not certain whether that well had been drilled or not; I don't believe it had, though, because it made provision for a bond to pay instead of cash.

MR. PORTER: In your associate practice before the Oklahowa Commission, have you ever known them to make allowances for risk for a well that has already been drilled?

MR. VERITY: Yes, sir, I believe that I cortainly have,



because you can force pool one that has already been drilled in Oklahoma the same as you can one that is proposed to be drilled. When you do so, they could do one of two things: If it is someone in the oil industry, they will give them the alternative of either paying their share of the cost of the well in cash or they will require them to give a lease and a bond, using a figure which they will set. If it is someone not in the oil industry, they will give them three alternatives. One is the 150 percent and I believe they do that on wells that have already been drilled as well as one that has not. If you are not in the oil industry, you can get 150 percent. If you are like Mr. Anderson, you have got to pay or give up your interest.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have anything to offer in this case?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir, I have a statement to read into the record on behalf of Mr. Coffey:

"As the owner of fifteen acres of land and minerals in the East half of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, I have an interest that is directly affected by any order entered by the Oil Conservation Commission in Cases Nos. 2416 and 2446.

"In general, I am in favor of continuing the orders already entered by the Commission pooling interests in the Mast half of Section 22. The provisions of Order No. R-2151 and Order No. R-2068-A seem to me to be reasonable, and the application of Southwest Production Company for modification of these



orders should be denied.

"Specifically, I am opposed to allowing Southwest Production to recover 125% of their drilling costs, or allowing a 25% additional recovery on account of any risks incurred in drilling the wells involved here. They placed their own value on this risk factor when they drilled without any assurance of contribution from anyone else, and solely on the basis of what they owned in the way of mineral working interest in the half section. Having already drilled their well, there certainly isn't any risk for which they should be compensated at this time. The risks involved in drilling a well are at best, speculative. Once the well has been drilled, they can be determined, and in this case the risk assumed turned out to be no risk at all. For this reason the driller cannot be entitled to any compensation.

"The applicant also asks for 10% of 7/8ths of the production from these wells from inception of production to depletion for supervision charges.

"Admittedly, the operator is entitled to fair price for his services, but a 10% charge for supervision is on its face so excessive as to be beyond all reason. The original allowance made by the Commission in its orders No. N-2151, and N-20**68-A** was ample for this purpose and should be continued in affect.

"In no case should the operator of these wells be allowed to recover may of the costs or charges out of the 1/8th royalty interest that the Commission, as a marter of policy, has



always reserved to the land owner.

"Since this property is being pooled against the will of some or the land-owners in the area, provision should be made in any order entered by the Commission to insure compensation for any surface damage occasioned to the land involved, and the operator should be prevented from locating its equipment, tanks, etc., near residences and outbuildings of the land-owners.

"In the event there is a change in the spacing provisions of the Commission in the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool and the Basin-Dakota Gas Fool, provision should be made in the order of the Commission to insure equitable sharing of production by those whose lands have been pooled as a result of the Commission's orders.

"Your consideration of this will be appreciated."

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Coffey, are you in the room?

MR. COFFEY: Yes, sir.

MR. MORRIS: Have you heard the statement that I just read?

MR. COFFEY: Yes, Bir.

MR. MORRIS: Is that your statement?

MR. COFFEY: Yes, str.

MR. SELLNGER: I again wish to approach the Commission as a friend. We are not concerned with the four cases immediately under consideration. We have no interest in that at all, but one of the factors brought out by the Commission's attorney is of deep



concern to me, as well as the majority of the oil industry. That was the point that every pooling order issued by this Commission should specifically indicate by name the interest and specify cost of sharing by a specific amount rather than the general accepted tradition throughout the oil business, in the twenty-four states that have pooling provisions, in which all interests are pooled without specifically naming them. Incidentally, Oklahoma's well spacing act was adopted in 1935 and the Fatterson vs. Stanley case arose from that, immediately thereafter. That was the first pooling provision in the oil business, in answer to a pooling provision by the statute. Therefore, I wish to direct my remarks solely to that one point; as the necessity for the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission of laying down a ruling or procedure, you are requiring all those matters which the Commission's attorney went into at great length. All other factors will be covered by written statement or probably by the New Mexico Oil & Gas Associa tion when it meets.

What that implies, that is the specific naming of interests by name, various costs and amounts and so forth, implies
that, as a matter of fact, the very queutlon preceding your jurisdictional question, that before you can drill, every single interest in a drilling unit must be, beyond any doubt, or resolved
to, not only your satisfaction but to everybody's satisfaction.
I doubt whether any drilling unit established by any state goes
that far, because it is impossible to have title on such and every



LBUQUERQUE, N. P PHONE 243.665 FARMINGTON, N. M.

In Oklahoma, for example, it goes back to the Indian titles. We have Congressional legislation on that from time to time.

If what Mr. Morris says, that he thinks the Commission should do as a matter of jurisdiction, if what he says is to be done, then your statute should be like it was written in Nebraska, what was written in Utah, and what was written in Wyoming. You must have a refusal first, as a matter of jurisdiction; but that is not what your New Mexico statute says where there has been no agreement, no specific reason why there is not any agreement but where there is no agreement. Well, that is the way the terminology reads in Nevada, Oklahoma, Florida, as well as in this state.

Now, the vast majority of the twenty-four states requiring pooling use the general language, in the event pooling is required, they leave it up to the boards and commissions to determine what their own particular requirements should be. Two states have no provision as to pooling; they just say that regulatory action shall have the right to pool, and that is all they may,

Now, in all of this, let us remember that you gentlemen act as the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission. Let us not forget your powers and duties flow from one thing: Conservation, the drilling and production of oil and gas; that is your prinary objective; that is your sole foundation for all this big setup in this state. But in other states, if you do not watch out, you are going to flange out like the great white father in Mashington,



PHONE 325-1182

flange out on side issues on pooling in connection with well spacing. As a matter of fact, this provision, Section 653-14, has to do with well spacing and drilling.

So, in all this argument, let us remember we are only talking about drilling and producing wells. We are not talking about cost and things like that. That is only something implemental to your authority to establish drilling and well spacing units. That is all this pooling comes up, about, just drilling and spacing and drilling and producing of wells. That is your foundation.

Now, if we are to track down the title of every minute interest in the drilling and spacing units, the oil and the gas will fairly well be drained out from under us. Our concern is that by the time you get through with all these side issues, you will have forgotten your primary jurisdiction, your primary duty. You will have done a wrong, not only to the operator, but also to the oil royalty owners because they are going to be drained from under before you can shake a stick, if you get involved in too many issues that you forget your primary duty of drilling and producing.

Now, it was pointed out that the basis for the necessity of specifically mentioning the names and the addresses and interest and the cost and all those minute details is formed by one sentence in the statute: "Such pooling order of the Commission shall make definite provisions as to any owner, or owners, who elects not



to pay his proportionate share in advance for the pro rata reimbursement." I will tell you how it has been solved in other states; I can explain to you why that was put in here, the exact copying the provision from other states.

Twenty-two years ago we had a matter in Oklahoma which resulted in a rather unusual case. We had 640 acres on a field and I, unlucky George, was the one that had to bear the work of pooling it. The 640 acres, unfortunately, included Boot Hill at the City of Garland, located in this 640 acres. It consisted of about 15 acres and composed lots of -- in those days, I guess the fellows were a little taller than we are now. I guess they were about eight feet long, six feet deep, and about four feet wide, and there was not any procedure, any precedence for pooling a cemetery and this very question came up when the Commission force pooled. How was it going to force pool it? Well, I think they had 125 burial lots there, everyone of them full. It was obvious that we could not go in to specific names, so we established, I, myself, established with Oklahoma Commission the precedence, force pooling all interests in a drilling and spacing unit, without the necessity of referring to a single owner, a single specific ownership.

All states, all twenty-four states, requiring pooling have a general provision pooling of all interests, of whatever kind and nature, as a general paragraph, about five lines long that is just pool all interests. In Oklaho we they go one step



LBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

further, they say that those parties who have appeared at the hearing for the pooling and objected to one provision or another would specifically have their names in it, but it was also followed by in Oklahoma, and Oklahoma is the only state outside of New Mexico up to the present time where you have particular people coming in and objecting to proposed drilling and where you specifically name them. All the other states have general provisions. They specifically appear at the hearing and make their wants heard, their names are mentioned in the particular order, but it is also followed by that general order, general paragraph, force pooling all interests of whatever kind and nature. That was put in there for a purpose, because when an operator comes to the Commission and we say we have a lease on this acreage, we allege to you that to our best knowledge that is our acreage.

If we are wrong, we have a form where we can be taken into court, over the head of the District Court, if we have wrong fully taken someone else's oil or wrongfully paid out somebody else's interest to somebody else who is not entitled to it; we have to pay twice, we have to pay through the nose. But when you listen to all the testimony that was brought out this morning and this afternoon with respect to cost and all of these factors, you can see how far afield a Complession can get from its princey, basic jurisdictional function of encouraging drilling of wells, encouraging establishment of uniform patterns, if possible.

For what purpose? For the purpose of permitting those



who are eager to spend their noney to drill for oil and gas. to hurry up and do it in order to prevent drainage. The operator is sort of a trustee; he is accountable to all the royalty interests he is accountable to all his partners or working interests. It is his obligation, when he files an application, that he wants to get the well down, so that he can prevent drainage from his pool. That is the reason why we need haste in permitting those who desire to drill the right to go out and as expeditiously as possible drill and get their straw down in the common pool, so he can start participating.

Now, the one provision I referred to before this as the entire basis for the recommendation that your pooling order should be specific, is the sentence I read there, that is assuming that there is no other basis for prorating the cost of reimbursement, that is assuming the basis of acreage, but that is not necessarily to follow. Some states prorate on the acre feet. Most of all the states indicate that they shall participate on the basis of each owner's interest in the drilling and spacing unit.

Now, if you want to get into cost, I don't think that in a specific pooling of a particular drilling and spacing unit, you need to go in to the cost. Why? Because all the costs are not at hand. If you could ask any operator ninety days after he drills a well what will the total cost be, he cannot tell you because they are not in yet. It takes from five to six months for the operator to get all the costs from it, and the deeper you



go, the longer the period of time is. On one well that cost \$900,000 it took us twelve months to get all the bills in. You cannot tell what the costs are.

So, on a pooling and spacing application for force pooling in this state, the normal procedure is to force pool ail interests in a drilling and spacing unit. Then, that way, you do not have to get involved in cost, because the operator tells the total cost after he gets all of the costs in and the parties get the total. The operator says this is what it costs here, as a complete cost. Then if the working interests and the overriding interest owners of the drilling and spacing unit have a dispute, your statute tells you the next step. It says on page 100 of your big yellow book, it says, "In the event that disputes, relative to cost -- ". It goes on down here, it tells you what you can do on a hearing for or on disputes of costs. I say you are trying to take two hurdles at one time when obviously all of the tills of the well are not in, when obviously you cannot tell what the interest of each is in a recently-completed well, because all the abstracts have not been examined.

Yet, if you go down and take the acreage substitute, the way other states handle it, in two particular hearings, they pool it and say in that pooling order, "This serenge is the called acreage" and when an actual survey is unde of all the interests, it shall be placed in the record and substituted for the called acreage, and the Commission will use that and/or the Commission



FARMINGTON, N. M.

in these other states will work out the interests if all the interest holders cannot come to any agreement at a hearing called specifically for that agreement. That is why we recommend in this amended pooling order a provision for subsequent hearings on cost for pooling; that is why we say that it is to the best interests of the industry, which I am sure you gentlemen have at heart.

You have said the purpose of pooling is to prevent the drilling of unnecessary wells. You have done all those things rather laboriously. With one sweep, you are going to just undo all that by saying, "Well, we are going to go into these particular costs, we are going to have to sit down and determine all this." All that time, all this oil and gas is being drained from under that tract and you are certainly going to slow down the oil and gas in this state.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Selinger.

By the way, does that friendship extend to Mr. Morris? MR. SELINGER: In the early Oklahoma City days, Buck Morris and I always were on the same side.

MR. PORTER: This centence, Section 65-3-14, "Each order shall describe the lands included in the unit designated thereby," that each order shall describe it. If you have a pool spacing drilling order in a pool in a particular reservoir and it provides for a maximum drainage of so much --

MR. SELINGER: That presents a very interesting question.



I want to carry you back with me when we first started promating gas in this state in Southeast New Moxico. I was one of those who caintained, and f still think I am right; I whink you will agree after so many years that I have been right in my conclusion that I maintain that drilling and spacing units should follow a governmental section, which requires 640 acres.

If you had followed that 640 acres in Southeast New Mexico and in Northwest New Mexico, if you had provided for that instead of the 320 or whatever, and followed governmental subdivisions, if you had followed that you would have eliminated ninety percent of the unorthodox locations. That is he cause of the unorthodox units you have today.

THE CONTROL Mest, and her by question.

MR. No. 754 M. "The contamen have was believe bodily from



the Oklahoma statute. And I tell you in Oklahoma they forlow governmental sections. They prohibit more than one well to that section. They do not grant any exceptions. They rigidly enforce their governmental sections.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Selinger, referring back to my question where it says, "Each order shall describe the land designated in the unit, do you think that applies or means a development description of a particular governmental unit or does it apply to the description of each 320 acres or how?

MR. SELINGER: No, the unit described by the geographical setup that you say is the East half of Section 22 is the unit for such-and-such a reservoir of production of gas. You would not have to describe each one of them.

MR. PORTER: You would not have to describe each one of those cemetery lots?

MR. SELINGER: No, sir. The first step is to pool it. You would set up a satisfactory unit in it. Although, where we have most of the acreage is not in government sections. My gosh, you ought to see some of those units. They are midsummer night dreams, nightmares. Whatever unit you do describe, it is concolvable that you will take a portion of a section of another government section. You might find that it is not connected with whatever unit you just set up and established. That is the unit you pool and that is the description that you put In there. That is your preliminary unit; that is your unit you are force



pooling ail the interest in. Generally, there is a plat attached to each of the units in all the other states. That is the description here, I think.

MR. WALKER: Off the record.

(Off-the-record discussion heid.)

MR. WHITWORTH: I will be general. I do not want to flank out on the side issues. El Paso does not want to be unfriendly to anyone. I think that in respect to these four cases, at least, El Paso is a iriend to the applicant. In this case, we concur with the position that Southwest Production Company has taken what we think is a reasonable interpretation of the compulsory pooling statute of the state of New Mexico, and we think that the relief asked by the applicant in this case should be granted, and that as a policy matter, the Commission's interpretation should be put on the compulsory pooling statute that it provides for an interim, that provides interim, that the order of the Commission is directed to the land and not to individuals. Although the rights of individuals may be affected by the order, we concur wholeheartedly with what Mr. George Selinger said.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I would like to have permission to make a brief preliminary statement and foilow it with a supplemental brief.

As I stated, Fan American has no direct interest in the four cases of Southwest Production Company. But we do have a definite and compelling interest in the general pasic issues



brought out here by these four cases on which the Commission's policies and procedures may be binding on us. The main reason I would like to make a preliminary state ent is to make sure 1 realize the general basic issues that have been made generally by the four Southwest cases.

Now, our appearance here before the Commission is simply to give you the benefit of what we think is fair and we believe is reasonable, not only to ran American but for all the owners of interests and oil or gas land operators, no matter how small or how big they be. One of the general basic issues that I have realized is the proper application of the risk penalty provision. That has been discussed very thoroughly here, generally, with respect to a well that has been drilled and completed prior to the initiation of any force pooling application.

Pan American feels that in that event no risk penalty should be implied unless the interests who are being force pooled have been given a reasonable amount of notice that the well would be drilled. We make this recommendation because we have been in the position where we thought we had a complete voluntary agreement for a proration unit and a normal operating agreement. I have never seen any that provide for other than 200 percent penalty if any voluntary parties refuse to pay in each for hi share of expenses. We have had it happen to us that one of the people who had advised as that they were point to voluntarily pool and we had started it based on that assumption, and they



would find they did not have the financial reserve such as they were not in a position to pay their costs. In that kind of event, they simply pay the penalty. We certainly want to get away from the 200 percent penalty provided we are not going to sign a worse force pool.

Certainly, in that event, we feel that a penalty provision is justified and the Commission should insert one in any force pooling order. I think the issue has also been brought up to bring additional or cost related to non-productive risk, whereas Pan American has expressed to the Commission before that actual charges make a non-productive risk probably one of the most minor risks that the driller of a well assumes. We feel that even if the unit being force pooled is completely surrounded by producing wells from the objective arrival, that the inherent risk in drilling still warrants and justifies and urges the Commission to insert a penalty provision in the force pooling order.

We feel that another area issue that has been brought up is not a real issue because everyone of us agreed it is fair and reasonable. That is to the effect whether or not a reasonable effort should have been made by the applicant to voluntarily form a unit. Pan American would recommend, as a matter of policy to the Commission, is we feel that all reasonable effort should first be made to voluntarily form a propated unit. We feel that it certainly to justifiable for the Conduston at the hearing to probe and test and satisfy themselves that a reasonable effort has



N. M.

PARMINGTON, P

been made and probably from the standpoint of Pan American, the most critical and casic icoes which I have recognized is whether or not the Commission shall force pool a contending interest, or to public in more legal language, whether before the Commission it is interim. It is my humble and candid opinion that, based upon the force pooling statute of the state of New Mexico, that all force pooling proceedings before this Commission are interim actions.

I think there is one sentence in your statute which is completely controlling. That is the last sentence in the first paragraph. Actually, that is the paragraph that gives the Commission the authority to force pool. The rest of the statute tells you how the orders will be issued and things of that nature. That senience, and I quote, '. . . shall pool all or any part of such lands or interest or both in the spacing or proration unit as a unit. In my opinion, shall force pool all or any part generally completely shows the legislative attempt to make this an interim proceeding before the Commission, and actually, in my opinion, even if the statute was not so clear and so concise, I cannot help but wonder, as Hr. belinger has said and other lawyers have said, lawyers far more capable than myself, all titles are subject to the Commission.

I am ours any force pooling orders and they issue, they are, I know, esphainly convinced that the order they issued is a necessary order to protect the correlative rights of all the



people involved. Well, I domnot help but ish myself if the Opamission has net that test, has passed it to shelp own mind, why a force pooling order to force the interests of the parties and the correlative rights of the actual owners interest, however far down the line he may be.

The primary purpose, as I stated, and I hate to repeat mymelf, but the purpose of the Commission in actions of this nature is simply to prevent waste and protect correlative rights, and an order of these natures will also protect the correlative rights of a later-proven owner. We, in the industry, certainly we operators and certainly ran American feels that any force pooling order of the Commission should be definite, should be as certain as is humanly possible for the legal staff of the Commission to prepare.

In closing, we would say again the Commission should consider a force pooling act interim and issue their orders accordingly.

MR. FORTER: Does anyone have anything else to say concerning this case?

MB. MORRES: I will not quit if you go against me.

And, PORTER: The Commission will aslow until March 15 for any interested parties so file a brief applaining their position. We will take the case under advisement and call a recess.

(Recess value as 3:50.)



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

STATE OF NOW MEXICO COUNTY OF PURISHLIPPO

I, CECIL LANGFORD, NOTARY FUBLIC in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing was reported by me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

My Commission Expires:



KELLAHIN AND FOX SAN EAST SAN PRANCISCO STREET

BANTA PE. NEW METICO 1963 OCT 4 MM 8: 12 ***- 1961 October 3, 1963

Southwest Production Company 3108 Southland Certer Dallas 1, Texas

> Re: Ollie Sullivan Well Wo. 1, Irene Brown Well, Bast Half, Section 22, 730M, R21W, San Juan County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

By Order No. R-2068-B, the above acreage was forced pooled for production from the Basin-Dakote Gas Pool; and by Order No. R-2151-A, it was forced pooled for production from the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Gas Pool. Under the terms of both of these orders, and unsevered mineral interest is considered as a 7/8 working interest and a 1/8 royalty interest for the purposes of allocating costs and charges. Southwest Production was further authorized to withhold proceeds from production attributable to the non-consenting working interest until the proportionate costs and 25% risk factor have been recovered.

We are representing Julian Coffey, who is a non-consenting owner of an uncommitted mineral interest in the above tract. Mr. Coffey advises us that to date, there has been no accounting submitted to him on production from either of the above wells nor has there been any payment accounted for or tendered for the land owners 1/8 royalty interest for the acreage owned by him. Under the terms of the Commission's orders royalties must be paid on the 1/8 interest.

May we hear from you in connection with this matter.

Very truly yours,

JASON W. KELLAHIN

Tivix 9世織日

cc - Oil Conservation Commission of New Maxico Mr. Julian Coffey



Southwest Production Company 3108 Southland Center Dallas 1, Texas

Cost Statement

Forced Pooling Order No. R-2068-B

Lease Name:

Ollie Sullivan No. 1 (DK) E/2, Sec. 22-30N-12W San Juan County, New Mexico

Invoice No.	Description	Amount
120-61	Aspen Drilling Company, 8-22-61 Contract drilling	\$ 32,500,00 32,500.00*
S501574	Halliburton Company, 8-3-61 4-1/2" 8r multi-stage D. V. cementers N. M. State Tax	808.00 16.16 824.16*
C116	P&C, Inc., 8-7-61 Hauling water 2% N. M. School Tax	73.50 1.47 74.97
BC- 607207	Halliburton Company, 8-8-61 425 cu. ft. Pozmix-S Cement mixed 1:1 N. M. State Tax	1,165.99 23.32 1,189.31*
CS- 373765	Halliburton Company, 8-8-61 Cementing production string N. M. State Tax	937.00 18.74 955.74*
55514	Industrial Supply Company, 8-8-61 6566'7" of 4-1/2" 10.50# J-55 8rt R-2 API Smls. casing ST/C Special testing 2% N. H. Sales Tax	7,928,49 175.52 162.08 8,266.09*
2551	Goodno Welding & Mfg., Inc., 8-8-61 Cutoff 4-1/2" casing 2% N. M. School Tax	17.50 .35 17.85*
T27242	Industrial Supply Company, 8-9-61 "WF" Casinghead housing 10" S/600x9-5/8" OD 8rd female W/2-2" LP outlets w/gasket, studs and nuts 2" Nordstrom lub plug valve Bull plug and nipple Freight charges 2% N. M. Sales Tax	241.85 38.28 5.03 16.24 6.03 307.43*
T28657	Industrial Supply Company, 8-9-61 1 gal. Kopr Kot thread lubricant 2% N. M. Sales Tax	9,30 .19 9,49*
8554	Little Tool Company, Inc., 8-10-61 Wold pipe on shoe 2% N. M. State Tax	10.50 .21

Lease Name: Ollie Sullivan No. 1 Page -2-

Invoice No.	Description	Amount
6-68	B. F. Walker, Inc., 8-11-61 Haul 4-1/2" casing	\$ 559.68 559.68*
18416	Lane Wells Company, 8-13-61 E-Gun perforations 77 holes from 6452' to 6432' 60 holes from 6351' to 6331' 2% N. M. State Tax	955. 90 18.72 954.62*
12794	Western Company, 3-16-61 Acidizing 2% N. M. State Tax	745.00 14.90 759.90*
12760	Western Company, 8-14-61 Fracing at depth of 6001'-7000' 2% N. M. State Tax	5,481.60 106.83 5,588.43*
61-756	B & R Service, Inc., 8-17-61 Furnish and set 2" W mandrel plug choke N. M. State Tax	150.00 3.00 153.00*
31806	Baker Oil Tools, Inc., 8-17-61 Packing element 2% N. M. State Tax	27.60 .55 28.15*
6-79	B. F. Walker, Inc., 8-17-61 Hauling 2-5/8" tubing	240.13 240.13*
716	Lohmann Oil Well Service, Inc., 8-21-61 Completion unit 8-12 thru 8-18 2% N. M. School Tax	5,088.08 101.76 5,189.84*
T28754	Industrial Supply Company, 8-23-61 3 - 4-1/2" OD metal petal baskets 4-1/2" OD 8rd M&F differential fillup collar 4-1/2" OD Slip joint cement guide shoe 15 - 4-1/2" Clark hinged centralizers 20 - 4-1/2" Clark cement spinners 150' (30 - 5' sections) Clark rotating scratchers Locking compound and yellow paint sticks 2% N. M. Sales Tax	154.05 160.00 26.45 272.25 199.00 298.50 11.14 22.43 1,143.82*
32145	Baker Oil Tools, Inc., 8-24-61 Model D retrievamatic cementer w/accessory equipment and service 2% N. M. Sales Tax	402.00 8.04 410.04*
T28755	Industrial Supply Company, 8-29-61 Slip and seal assy. "CA" 10"x4-1/2" incl. allen wrench Seal Assy. type "R" 10" x 4-1/2" Spool tubing head "F" 10" x 6" 2000# WP w/2-2" std. outlets Bit pilot w/wire retainer, flange, bull plug and gaskets 2% N. M. State Tax	235.40 80.01 344.50 68.62 14.57 743.10*

Lease Name: Ollie Sullivan No. 1 Page -3-

Invoice No.	Description	Amount
T28756	Industrial Supply Company, 8-29-61 Valve tree cameron, single string solid block btm. flg. 6" 2000# Studs, nuts, tees, and other misc. fittings Less 1% freight allowance 2% N. M. Sales Tax	\$ 550.00 47.36 (5.50) 11.84 603.70*
T28757	Industrial Supply Company, 8-29-61 Flanges, nipples, rings and other misc. fittings 2% N. M. Sales Tax	75.93 1.52 77.45*
T28758	Industrial Supply Company 8 - 2" welds 2000# WP 2 - Gauge pr. marsh 4-1/2" face 3000# Hanger tubing FBB 6"x2" EUE Needle valves, bull plug, and other misc. fittings 2 - valve cameron gate "F" 2"x5-1/16" 2000# Freight charges on 1286# @ 4.25 2% N. M. Sales Tax	40.00 47.28 59.92 53.52 NC 54.66 5.11 260.49*
119-61	Aspen Drilling Co., 8-22-61 Third party services by Schlumberger for sonic log	571.06 571.06*
Stmt.	San Juan Engineering Co., 5-4-61 Stake location and survey elevation 2% N. M. School Tax	100.00 2.00 102.00*
65591	Valley Steel Products Co., 8-24-61 Sale of thread protector	(16.57) (16.57)*
28782	Industrial Supply Co., 8-31-61 6433'4" of 1-1/2" 10rd non EUE JCW-50 tubing T&C W/J-55 2.75# beveled coupling 17,692# freight from mill @ 1.62 Hauling to location 2% N. H. Sales Tax	2,795.93 286.61 61,20 62.87 3,206.61*
28808	Industrial Supply Co., 8-31-61 3-7/8" Tricone bit Freight on 10# @ 4.43 2% N. M. Sales Tax	95.63 .44 1.92 97.99*
3578	Panhandle Steel Products Co., 9-26-61 210 bbl. 1/4-3-3 API flat bottom welded steel storage tank 1" Rolling line, 2" downcomer, 4' landing, API stairway, tar paper, 2" stack valve 16" x 7-1/2" production unit w/3-phase separator, all std. accessories submerged in 30" x 7' indirect heater w/split coil bundle w/submerged choke, 3-phase controls all mounted and piped up 2- Reinforced concrete foundation blocks 2% N. M. State Tax	1,188.50 267.08 3,911.07 40.00 108.13 5,514.78*

Lease Name: Ollie Sullivan No. 1 Page -4-

Invoice No.	Description	Amount
7535	Monarch Construction Co., 10-12-61 Lay flow line, connect tank, fence pit	\$ 218.50 218.50*
29181	Industrial Supply Co., 10-18-61 94.08' of 2" EUE 8rd 4.70# J-55 tubing T&C 147' of 2" blk. API line pipe T&C 21.20' of 1" blk. API line pipe T&C Freight from mill 2% N. M. Sales Tax	58.85 80.51 5.57 3.54 2.97 151.44*
3299	Goodman & Sons, 10-18-61 Surface damages	500.00 500.00*
26	Key, Inc., 10-15-61 D-6 cat to clean location 2% N. M. School Tax	84,00 1.68 85.68*
29197	Industrial Supply Co., 10-25-61 Nipples, plug valves, bull plugs, ells 2% N. M. Sales Tax	82.50 1.65 84.15*
7643	Monarch Construction Co., 10-31-61 Fill with glycol and water	21.70 21.70*
J10-1	Rental of 2" EUE J-55 tubing for drill out string for the period Aug. 12 thru Aug. 16	500.00 500.00*
J-10-3	Drilling well overhead for the period July 25 thru Sept. 16 (53/30 of \$250)	441.49 441.49*
J10-9	Direct salary and auto expense charges stake location and make settlement for surface damages 8 hrs. @ 7.41 Auto expense 65 mi. @ 10¢ Drilling engineer and geologist; check samples to TD and run casing 55 hrs. @ 6.41 Auto expense 110 mi. @ 10¢ Completion engineer; perforate and sand-water frac, completion 158 hrs. @ 7.41 Auto expense 210 mi. @ 10¢ Production foreman; clean well, potential test, set production equipment, and clean up location 52 hrs. @ 4.43 Auto expense 72 mi. @ 10¢	59.28 6.50 352.55 11.00 1,170.78 21.00 230.36 7.20 1,858.67*
28793	Industrial Supply Co., 9-30-61 2 - 8" x 10" - 20' W/G Fir 2% N. M. Sales Tax	59.33 1.19 60.52*
29180	Industrial Supply Co., 11-15-61 Ells, tees, unions and other misc. fittings 2% N. M. Sales Tax	44.44 .89 45.33*

Lease Name: Ollie Sullivan No. 1 Page -5-

Invoice No.	Description	Amount
29198	Industrial Supply Co., 11-21-61 1/2 drum Diethylene glycol 2% N. M. Sales Tax	\$ 58.89 1.17 69.06*
L-117	Key, Inc., 11-22-61 D-6 cat and operator to clean up location 2% N. M. School Tax	120.00 2.40 122.40*
	TOTAL	\$ 74,493.91